

Direct Print & Scan for Mobile Version 2.0 Installation and User's Guide



This page is intentionally left blank.

Contents

Preface		7
How to U Symbo Keys U Button Abbrev Hyperl Legal No Trader Copyri Disclai	Jse This Manual Ised in This Manual Jsed in This Manual s Used in This Manual <i>i</i> ations Used in This Manual <i>i</i> nks ptices narks ght mers	
Chapter	1 Introduction	13
1.1 Ove 1.2 Sys 1.2.1 1.2.2 1.2.2 1.2.2 1.2.3 1.2.3 1.2.4 1.2.5	erview stem Requirements Operating Environment Software Requirements 1 Canon MFP System Requirement 2 Supported Web Browsers Hardware Requirements Supported Mobile Devices MEAP Application Coexistence Support	13 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 16 17 17
Chapter	2 Installing DPSM	19
Chapter	3 Configuring DPSM	29
3.1 Pre 3.1.1	paring the Device and Network Environment	29 29
3.1.2 3.1.3	Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi Network Disabling SSL Communication	
3.2 Col	Logging On to the Configuration Servlet	
3.2.2	Configuring the Scanning Options	
3.2.3	Configuring the Printing Options	
3.2.4	Configuring the Barcodo Sottings	
3.2.6	Configuring the Logging Settings	
3.2.7	Configuring the Configuration Servlet Options	
3.2.8	Logging Out of the Configuration Servlet	

Chapter 4 Using DPSM on a BlackBerry Smartphone	53
4.1 Downloading the DPSM App	53
4.1.1 Downloading the App from BlackBerry App World	53
4.1.2 Downloading the App via the MEAP Device	54
4.2 Connecting to a MEAP Device	56
4.3 Printing E-Mail Messages and Attachments	64
4.3.1 Printing from the Print & Scan Mobile App	64
4.3.2 Printing from the BlackBerry's Native E-Mail Application	75
4.3.3 Printing Using the Quick Print Pop-Up Menu	79
4.4 Printing a File	82
4.5 Scanning a Document to Your Smartphone	88
4.5.1 Performing Operations on a Scanned Document	96
4.6 Deleting a Canon Device	102
4.6.1 Deleting a Device from the Canon Devices Menu	102
4.6.2 Deleting a Device from the Context Menu	106
4.7 Disconnecting and Exiting the DPSM Application	109
4.8 Obtaining Version Information and Help	112
Chapter 5 Using DPSM on an Android Smartphone or Tablet	115
5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115
5.1 Downloading the DPSM App 5.1.1 Downloading the App from the Google Play Store	115 115
5.1 Downloading the DPSM App 5.1.1 Downloading the App from the Google Play Store 5.1.2 Downloading the App via the MEAP Device	115 115 116
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App 5.1.1 Downloading the App from the Google Play Store	115 115 116 118
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App 5.1.1 Downloading the App from the Google Play Store	115 115 116 118 125
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115 115 116 118 125 137
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115 115 116 118 125 137 144
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115 115 116 118 125 137 144 151
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115 115 116 118 125 137 144 151 160
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115 115 116 125 125 137 144 151 160 165
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115 115 116 118 125 137 137 144 151 160 165 173
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115 115 116 125 137 144 151 160 165 173 178
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115 115 116 118 125 137 137 144 151 160 165 173 178 181
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115 115 116 125 125 137 144 151 160 165 173 178 181 185
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App. 5.1.1 Downloading the App from the Google Play Store	115 115 116 125 137 144 151 160 165 173 185 185 188
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115 115 116 118 125 137 144 151 160 165 173 181 181 185 188 191
 5.1 Downloading the DPSM App	115 115 116 118 125 137 144 151 160 165 173 178 185 185 188 191 194

Chapter 6 Using DPSM on an Apple iPhone or iPad	201
6.1 Downloading the DPSM App	. 201
6.1.1 Downloading the App from the Apple App Store	. 201
6.1.2 Downloading the App via the MEAP Device	. 202
6.2 Adding a MEAP Device	. 204
6.3 Printing an E-Mail Attachment	. 210
6.4 Printing an Image from an iPhone	. 223
6.5 Printing an Image from an iPad	. 230
6.6 Printing a Saved File	. 238
6.7 Printing a Web Page	. 243
6.8 Canceling a Print Job	. 250
6.9 Scanning a Document to Your iPhone or iPad	. 254
6.10 Specifying Default Printer and Scanner Settings	. 268
6.11 Deleting a Canon Device	. 271
6.12 Obtaining Version Information and Help	. 275
Chapter 7 Troubleshooting	279
7.1 List of Error Messages	. 279
7.1.1 BlackBerry Smartphone Error Messages	. 279
7.1.2 Android Smartphone and Tablet Error Messages	. 284
7.1.3 Apple iPhone and iPad Error Messages	. 287
7.1.4 DPSM MEAP Application Error Messages	. 289
7.1.5 DPSM Configuration Servlet Error Messages	. 289

This page is intentionally left blank.

Preface

Thank you for purchasing the Direct Print & Scan for Mobile software application. Please read this manual thoroughly before installing and operating the product to familiarize yourself with its capabilities, and to make the most of its many functions. After reading this manual, store it in a safe place for future reference.

How to Use This Manual

This manual assumes that the reader has a good understanding of Canon's MEAP (Multifunctional Embedded Application Platform), imageRUNNER ADVANCE and imageRUNNER machines, BlackBerry smartphone, Android smartphone or Android tablet, or Apple iOS operating systems. This manual also provides instructions for application installation and use.

Symbols Used in This Manual

The following symbols are used in this manual to explain procedures, restrictions, and instructions that should be observed for safety.

• IMPORTANT Indicates operational requirements and restrictions. Be sure to read these items carefully to operate the machine correctly, and avoid damaging the machine.

Indicates a clarification of an operation, or contains additional explanationsfor a procedure. Reading these notes is highly recommended.

Keys Used in This Manual

Keys for using the machine's UI (User Interface) functions are located on the Main Menu screen. To use any of the desired function's features, you must first press the key for the desired function. If the desired function is not displayed, press [Show All] or $[\mathbf{V}]$ or $[\mathbf{A}]$ to scroll to the desired function.

			Show All
			V
Сору	Fax	Scan and Send	Scan and Store
\$		5	
Access Stored Files	Fax/I-Fax Inbox	Secured Print	Tutorial
		B	
Scanner	Settings/ Reg.Shortcut	Authorized Send	Print & Scan
	-101 - 20 - 10 - 10 - 10 - 10 - 10 - 10		

The following key names are a few examples of how keys to be pressed on the machine's UI are represented in this manual:

Touch Panel Display Keys:	
Examples:	

[Key Name] [Print & Scan]

The default icon for the Direct Print & Scan for Mobile application is:



Buttons Used in This Manual

Buttons on the BlackBerry smartphone, Android smartphone or Android tablet, and Apple iPhone and iPad UIs (User Interfaces) and on and computer operation screens that you should press, touch, or click, are circled, and represented as shown below.

Buttons on the UI:	[Button Name]
Examples:	[Print a File]
	[Scan]
Buttons on Computer Operations Screens:	[Button Name]
Examples:	[Install]
	[OK]

When multiple buttons can be pressed, touched, or clicked, all buttons are marked.

Example:

1. Select or touch [Print a File].



Abbreviations Used in This Manual

Abbreviation	Definition
DPSM	Direct Print & Scan for Mobile
HTTPS	Hypertext Transfer Protocol Secure
IP	Internet Protocol
MEAP	Multifunctional Embedded Application Platform
MEAD dowigo	Supported Canon imageRUNNER ADVANCE multifunctional
WIEAF UEVICE	machine that features embedded MEAP technology.
PDF	Portable Document Format
PIN	Personal Identification Number
SMS	Service Management Service
SSID	Service Set Identifier
SSL	Secure Sockets Layer
UI	User Interface
URL	Uniform Resource Locator
USB	Universal Serial Bus
VPN	Virtual Private Network
WEP	Wireless Encryption Protocol
WPA	Wi-Fi Protected Access

The following abbreviations are used in this manual.

Hyperlinks

When this manual is in its native PDF form, the blue underlined text represents a hyperlink to the corresponding sections of this manual or to external Web sites.

For example: See <u>Chapter 1, "Introduction,"</u> on p. 13.

Likewise, all entries in the Table of Contents are hyperlinks.

Legal Notices

Trademarks

Canon, the Canon logo, imageRUNNER ADVANCE, and MEAP are registered trademarks, and the MEAP logo is a trademark, of Canon Inc. in the United States and may also be a trademark or registered trademark in other countries.

Java and all Java-based trademarks and logos are the trademarks or registered trademarks of Sun Microsystems, Inc. in the United States or other countries.

BlackBerry and the BlackBerry logo are trademarks of Research In Motion Limited.

Apple, iPad, and iPhone are registered trademarks of Apple Inc., registered in the U.S. and other countries.

Google and the Google logo are registered trademarks of Google Inc., used with permission.

Android is a trademark of Google Inc.

Other product and company names herein are, or may be, the trademarks of their respective owners.

Copyright

Copyright 2013 by Canon U.S.A., Inc. All rights reserved.

No part of this publication may be reproduced or transmitted in any form or by any means, electronic or mechanical, including photocopying and recording, or by any information storage or retrieval system without the prior written permission of Canon U.S.A., Inc.

Disclaimers

The information in this document is subject to change without notice.

CANON U.S.A., INC. MAKES NO WARRANTY OF ANY KIND WITH REGARD TO THIS MATERIAL, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, EXCEPT AS PROVIDED HEREIN, INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION, THEREOF, WARRANTIES AS TO MARKETABILITY, MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR USE OR NON-INFRINGEMENT. CANON U.S.A., INC. SHALL NOT BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY NATURE, OR LOSSES OR EXPENSES RESULTING FROM THE USE OF THIS MATERIAL. This page is intentionally left blank.

Chapter 1 Introduction

This chapter consists of an overview of DPSM, and the system requirements for installing and operating the software on the supported mobile platforms.

1.1 Overview

DPSM is a combination of a MEAP (Multifunctional Embedded Application Platform) application that runs on a Canon imageRUNNER or imageRUNNER ADVANCE MFP (Multi-Functional Printer) and a client mobile application that runs on certain BlackBerry smartphones, Android smartphones and tablets, and Apple iPhone and iPad devices.

The DPSM application enables you to connect your mobile device to a Canon MEAPenabled MFP to print documents, e-mail messages, attachments, and images, as well as load scanned data from the MFP to your mobile device. DPSM requires a MEAP device, a client application running on a mobile device, and a direct network connection between the two, either via VPN (Virtual Private Network) or Wi-Fi.

MEAP is a software platform embedded in Canon imageRUNNER and imageRUNNER ADVANCE machines that enables the development of custom applications, which run alongside native functions, such as Copy and Scan and Store.

MEAP, developed by Canon, is based on Sun Microsystems' Java and Java 2 Micro Edition technology.

"MEAP device" is a MEAP enabled Canon imageRUNNER or imageRUNNER ADVANCE that is running the DPSM application. It may also be referred to as "the machine." DPSM is designed to perform the following functions:

- Print e-mail messages, attachments, and PDF (Portable Document Format), XPS, TIFF, JPEG, and PPTX files from a supported mobile device.
- Scan hard-copy documents at the machine and send it to your mobile device.
- Manage the Print and Scan settings on a Canon machine from your mobile device, such as finishing settings, and selecting the paper size and scan resolution.
- Print photos from a photo album stored on your mobile device.
- Print a document from the Web and save it as a PDF.

IMPORTANT

- If you are using an Apple iPhone or iPad that is running iOS 5.*x* or higher, the System Administrator must disable SSL (Secure Sockets Layer) communication, or install a local certificate on the MEAP device so you can connect to the MEAP device. For instructions, see <u>"Disabling SSL Communication,"</u> on p. 32.
- Prior to using DPSM, the MEAP application must be installed on a MEAP device, the mobile application must be downloaded to your mobile device, and a Wi-Fi or VPN connection established. For instructions on installing the MEAP application, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.

1.2 System Requirements

The DPSM software requires the proper installation of all items documented in this guide. Failure to correctly install the software will affect its operation.

1.2.1 Operating Environment

DPSM requires a MEAP-enabled device, the client application that runs on a mobile device, and a direct network connection between the client and mobile device via VPN (Virtual Private Network) or Wi-Fi.

1.2.2 Software Requirements

The DPSM application must meet the following software requirements for its proper operation.

1.2.2.1 Canon MFP System Requirement

The Direct Print Kit for PDF Files or PS Printer Kit must be installed and activated on the MEAP device to print PDF documents.

IMPORTANT

- Devices, such as the imageRUNNER ADVANCE C5000 Series, C7000 Series, and C9000 PRO Series machines, require that the optional Additional Memory Type B (512 MB) be installed on the machine to expand the machine's memory when the Direct Print Kit is installed.
- Only the Direct Print Kit for PDF Files or PS Printer Kit can be installed. These kits cannot be installed together.

1.2.2.2 Supported Web Browsers

- Internet Explorer 7 or later
- Safari 5 or later

1.2.3 Hardware Requirements

The DPSM application is designed to operate on the following Canon MEAP-enabled devices using the minimum MEAP Contents version indicated in the table below.

On the supported devices described below, Apple iPhones and iPads running iOS 5.*x* or higher will not make a secure connection with a Canon device when using SSL (Secure Sockets Layer), as some Canon devices only support TLS (Transport Security Layer) 1.0, and Apple iOS 5.*x* or higher devices only support TLS 1.2. Therefore, if you want to connect to a Canon device and you are using an iPhone or iPad running iOS 5.*x* or higher, SSL communications must be disabled, or the System Administrator must install a local certificate on the MEAP device. See <u>"Disabling SSL Communication,"</u> on p. 32.

IMPORTANT

If you are using an iPhone or iPad running iOS 5.x, SSL and TLS are supported, but only when an external key and certificate are generated and loaded on the MEAP device. For more information on generating and uploading an external key and certificate, see the user documentation that came with your MEAP device.

Device Family	Minimum MEAP Contents Version	
imageRUNNER	21.06	
3245/3245i/3235/3235i/3230/3225	21.00	
imageRUNNER ADVANCE	12.02 (System Software)	
C2030/C2020		
imageRUNNER ADVANCE	11 10	
4051/4045/4035/4025		
imageRUNNER ADVANCE	20.25	
C5051/C5045/C5035/C5030		
imageRUNNER ADVANCE	Latest	
C5255/C5250/C5240/C5235	Lucot	
imageRUNNER ADVANCE C9075	25.23	
PRO/C9065 PRO/C7065/C7055		
imageRUNNER ADVANCE	A11	
8105/8095/8085		
imageRUNNER ADVANCE	A11	
6075/6065/6055		
imageRUNNER ADVANCE		
8205/8295/8285		
imageRUNNER ADVANCE		
6275/6265/6255		
imageRUNNER ADVANCE C9280	Latest	
PRO/C9270 PRO/C7270/C7260	Lutost	
imageRUNNER ADVANCE		
500iF/400iF		
imageRUNNER ADVANCE		
C2230/C2225		

1.2.4 Supported Mobile Devices

The DPSM application supports the following mobile devices:

- BlackBerry smartphones running OS 5 and OS 6
- Apple iPhones and iPads running iOS 5 and higher
 - iPad 1
 - iPad 2
 - iPad (3rd Generation)
 - iPad (4th Generation)
 - iPad Mini
 - iPhone 3GS
 - iPhone 4 (GSM and CDMA)
 - iPhone 4S
 - iPhone 5
- Android V2.2 (Frozen Yogurt and higher)

IMPORTANT

If you experience any issues with any particular device using DPSM, contact your local authorized Canon dealer.

1.2.5 MEAP Application Coexistence Support

DPSM can coexist with other installed MEAP applications that have received verification by Canon U.S.A., Inc., provided that there are sufficient resources available on the MEAP device.

DPSM requires the following MEAP resources:

- A maximum file space usage of 60,000 KB
- A maximum memory usage of 5,000 KB
- A maximum file descriptor usage of 50
- A maximum socket usage of 10
- A maximum thread usage of 15

This page is intentionally left blank.

Chapter 2 Installing DPSM

This chapter describes how to install and start the DPSM MEAP application on a MEAPenabled imageRUNNER ADVANCE or imageRUNNER machine using the MEAP SMS program.

The System Administrator for the target MEAP device must install the DPSM software using a networked computer that is connected to the MEAP device.

MEAP SMS is the program interface used to install the DPSM software. You can access the SMS Login screen via a Web browser.

Before installation, you must obtain the license file from <u>www.canon.com/Meap</u>, and have the IP address of the MEAP device.

IMPORTANT

- Do not use the browser's [Back] and [Forward] buttons during the installation process. Only use the clickable links in the browser's window.
- This procedure describes installing DPSM on an imageRUNNER ADVANCE machine. For instructions on installing DPSM on an imageRUNNER machine, see the *MEAP SMS Administrator Guide* that came with your MEAP device.
- MEAP Settings and Use HTTP settings (from the Settings/Registration screen or Additional Functions screen) on the MEAP device must be enabled. (See the *Settings/Registration e-Manual* or the *Reference Guide* that came with your machine.)
- For more information on using SMS or uninstalling MEAP applications, see the *MEAP e-Manual* or the *MEAP SMS Administrator Guide* that came with your MEAP device.
- 1. Open a browser window \rightarrow enter the following URL:

http://<IP>:8000/sms

https://<IP>:8443/sms (if you are using SSL for communications)

(Replace <IP> with the IP address of the MEAP device.)

2. Enter **MeapSmsLogin** in the [Password] text box \rightarrow click [Log In].

imageRUNNER ADVANCE			To R	emote UI
Service Manageme	ent Service		Language English	•
Device Serial Number :				
	Login Enter password. Password:	[······		
meap				

The SMS MEAP Application Management screen is displayed.

IMPORTANT

The default password is 'MeapSmsLogin' (case-sensitive). If this password was changed from the default one, you must enter the correct password to access SMS. If you forget your password, contact your local authorized Canon dealer.

3. Click [Install MEAP Application].

📦 imageRUNNER ADVANCE						To R	temote UI Log Out from SM
Service Management S	ervice						
Device Serial Number:							
MEAP Application Management	MEAP Application Manageme	nt					
Install MEAP Application	MEAD Application Honoroy					Lindated (De-00/00/2044 44-44-40 AM
System Management	MEAP Application Manage	ment				Opualeu C	011.09/08/2011 11:11:40 AM
Enhanced System Application	Application Name		Installed on	Status			License
Management							
System Application Management							
System Information	Resource Information	Arrest Red and					
MEAP Application Information	Resource Name	Amount Used	Remaining		Percent Used		
D Check License	Storage	357348 KB		691228 KB	34%	_	
	Memory	30240 KB		100832 KB	23%		
Change Password	Threads	74		182	29%	-	
MEAP Application Setting	Sockets	58		198	23%	0	
Information Management	File Descriptors	58		198	23%	-	
MEAP Application Log Management	I						
meap							

The SMS Install MEAP Application/License screen is displayed.

4. Click [Browse] to the right of <Application File Path>.

🕥 imageRUNNER ADVANCE		To Remote UI Log Out from SM
Service Management Se	ervice	the second s
Device Serial Number:		
MEAP Application Management	Install MEAP Application/License	
Install MEAP Application	Install MEAD Application/License	
System Management	Instan MEAP Appreadon/License	
Enhanced System Application Management		 Install
System Application Management	Application File Path:	Browse
System Information	License File Path:	Browse
MEAP Application Information	I	
Check License		
Change Password		
MEAP Application Setting Information Management		
MEAP Application Log Management		

5. Navigate to the drive or directory containing the .jar file → select the file → click [Open].

O IMPORTANT

Make sure that you select the file that ends with the .jar extension for the application file.

6. Verify that the correct file was selected.

imageRUNNER ADVANCE			To Remote UI Log Out from SMS
Service Management Se	ervice		
Device Serial Number:			
MEAP Application Management	Install MEAP Application/License		
Install MEAP Application	Install MEAD Application/License		
System Management	Instan MEAP Application/License		
Enhanced System Application Management			Install
System Application Management	Application File Path:	E:\DPSM 2\bundle_enc.jar	Browse
System Information	License File Path:		Browse
MEAP Application Information	I		
D Check License	5		
Change Password			
MEAP Application Setting Information Management			
MEAP Application Log			

7. Click [Browse] to the right of <License File Path>.

🗊 imageRUNNER ADVANCE			To Remote UI	og Out from SMS
Service Management Se	ervice			
Device Serial Number:				
MEAP Application Management	Install MEAP Application/License			
Install MEAP Application	Install MEAD Application/Liconso			
System Management	mstan MLAF Application/License			
Enhanced System Application Management				Install
System Application Management	Application File Path:	E:\DPSM 2\bundle_enc.jar	Browse	
System Information	License File Path:		Browse	
MEAP Application Information	I			
D Check License	7			
Change Password				
MEAP Application Setting Information Management				
MEAP Application Log Management				

IMPORTANT

The license file must be downloaded from the LMS (License Management System) beforehand. For more information, contact your local authorized Canon dealer.

8. Navigate to the drive or directory containing the .lic file \rightarrow select the file \rightarrow click [Open].

O IMPORTANT

Make sure that you select the file that ends with the .lic extension for the license file.

9. Verify that the correct file was selected \rightarrow click [Install].

🗊 imageRUNNER ADVANCE			To Remote L	JI Log Out from SMS
Service Management Se	ervice			Los de los ad
Device Serial Number:				
MEAP Application Management	Install MEAP Application/License			
Install MEAP Application	Install MEAD Application/Licoped			
System Management	Install MEAP Application/License			
Enhanced System Application Management				Install
System Application Management	Application File Path:	E:\DPSM 2\bundle_enc.jar	Browse	
System Information	License File Path:	E:\DPSM 2\license.lic	Browse	
MEAP Application Information				
Check License	-			
Change Password				
MEAP Application Setting Information Management				
MEAP Application Log Management				

During installation, the message <Preparing to install...> is displayed.



NOTE

To cancel the installation, click [Cancel].

10. Click [Yes].

	A	
	U	
	Are you sure you want to install the following details?	
	Yes No	
<u>.</u>		
The second se		
Application Information		
Application Information Application Name:	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile	
Application Information Application Name: Version:	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0008	
Application Information Application Name: Version: Application ID:	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0008 ef660a71-0135-1000-bb02-00e000c4ae6f	
Application Information Application Name: Version: Application ID: Manufacturer.	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0008 ef660a71-0135-1000-bb02-00e000c4ae6f Canon USA, Inc.	
Application Information Application Name: Version: Application ID: Manufacturer Copyright:	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0008 ef660a71-0135-1000-bb02-00e000c4ae6f Canon USA, Inc. Copyright Canon U.S.A., Inc. 2013	
Application Information Application Name: Version: Application ID: Manufacturer Copyright: Description:	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0008 ef660a71-0135-1000-bb02-00e000c4ae6f Canon USA, Inc. Copyright Canon U.S.A., Inc. 2013	
Application Information Application Name: Version: Application ID: Manufacturer Copyright: Description: License Information	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0008 ef660a71-0135-1000-bb02-00e000c4ae6f Canon USA, Inc. Copyright Canon U.S.A., Inc. 2013	
Application Information Application Name: Version: Application ID: Manufacturer Copyright: Description: License Information Serial Number:	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0008 ef660a71-0135-1000-bb02-00e000c4ae6f Canon USA, Inc. Copyright Canon U.S.A., Inc. 2013	
Application Information Application Name: Version: Application ID: Manufacturer: Copyright: Description: License Information Serial Number: Application ID:	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0008 ef660a71-0135-1000-bb02-00e000c4ae6f Canon USA, Inc. Copyright Canon U.S.A., Inc. 2013 * ef660a71-0135-1000-bb02-00e000c4ae6f	

During installation, the message <Installing...Please wait.> is displayed.

Installing Please wait.

11. Click [To MEAP Application Management].



- 12. Specify user authentication credentials before you start the DPSM application.
 - 12.1 Under < Application Name>, click on the [Direct Print and Scan for Mobile] link.

Service Management Service Device Seria Numeer: Device Seria Numeer: IMEAP Application Management Install MEAP Application Management Install MEAP Application Management Enhanced System Application Management System Information Resource Information Change Password MEAP Application Log Management MEAP Application Setting Information Log Management MEAP Application Setting Information Log Management MEAP Application Log Management ME	imageRUNNER ADVANCE						To Remo	ote UI Log Out from	
Device Serial Number: MEAP Application Management Install MEAP Application Management Installed on Status License System Application Management System Information Resource Information Change Password MEAP Application Setting Information Management Source Information MEAP Application Setting Information Management Source Information MEAP Application Setting Information Management Source Information MEAP Application Setting Information Management Amount Used Remaining Percent Used MEAP Application Setting Information Management Sockets Source Information MEAP Application Setting Information Management Amount Used Remaining Percent Used <th colspa<="" th=""><th>Service Management S</th><th>ervice</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th></th>	<th>Service Management S</th> <th>ervice</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th>	Service Management S	ervice						
MEAP Application Management MEAP Application Management Updated 0n:04/03/2013 9:27:51 All System Management MEAP Application Management Updated 0n:04/03/2013 Installed on Status License Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0006 04/03/2013 Installed Statt Ummstell System Application Management Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0006 04/03/2013 Installed Statt Ummstell Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0006 04/03/2013 Installed Statt Ummstell Installed Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0006 04/03/2013 Installed Statt Ummstell Installed Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0006 04/03/2013 Installed Statt Ummstell Installed Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0006 04/03/2013 Installed Statt Ummstell Installed Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0006 04/03/2013 Installed Statt Ummstell Installed Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0006 04/03/2013 Installed Statt Ummstell Installed Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0006 04/03/2013 Installed Statt Ummstell Installed Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0.0006 04/03/2013 Installed Statt Ummstell Installed MEAP Application Information Resource Information Resource Information Statt 102 <t< th=""><th>Device Serial Number:</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th></t<>	Device Serial Number:								
Install MEAP Application System Management Enhanced System Application MEAP Application Management System Application Information Charge Password MEAP Application Setting Information MEAP Application Setting Information MEAP Application Log MMEAP Application Log Management Supplication Log MEAP Application Log	MEAP Application Management	MEAP Application Management							
System Management	Install MEAP Application						Lindeted One	1020042 0.07.54 44	
Enhanced System Application Management Application Name Installed on Status License Bystem Application Management Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0008 04/03/2013 Installed Statu Unmetiall Installed Bystem Application Management System Information Installed on Status License MEAP Application Information Resource Information Resource Information Installed Status Change Password Resource Information Storage 448736 KB 599404 KB 43% MEAP Application Satting Information Management Memory 67300 KB 63772 KB 51% MEAP Application Log Management Threads 154 102 61% File Descriptors 104 152 41%	System Management	MEAP Application Management					opdated On.0	4/03/2013 9.27.51 AM	
Management Direct Print and Scan for Mobile 2.0.0008 04/03/2013 Installed Start Ummstell Installed © System Application Management © System Information Imagement	Enhanced System Application	Application Name		Installed on	Status			License	
E System Application Management Resource Information D System Information Resource Information D Check License Storage 448736 KB 599840 KB 43% D Check License Storage 448736 KB 599840 KB 43% MEAP Application Setting Information Management Memory 67300 KB 63772 KB 51% MEAP Application Log Management Threads 111 145 43% MEAP Application Log File Descriptors 104 152 41%	Management	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile	2.0.0.0008	04/03/2013	Installed	Start	Uninstall	Installed	
System Information Resource Information MEAP Application Information Resource Information Check License Resource Name Amount Used Remaining Percent Used Change Password Storage 448736 KB 599840 KB 43% MEAP Application Setting Information Management Threads 154 00 MEAP Application Log Management Sockets 111 145 43%	System Application Management					_			
Decket License Resource Information Decket License Resource Name Amount Used Remaining Percent Used Decharge Password Storage 448736 KB 59980 KB 43% MEAP Application Setting Information Management Memory 67300 KB 63772 KB 51% MEAP Application Log Management Sockets 111 145 43%	System Information	×							
Check License Resource Name Amount Used Remaining Percent Used Change Password Storage 448736 KB 599840 KB 43% MEAP Application Setting Information Management Memory 67300 KB 63772 KB 60% MEAP Application Log Management Sockets 111 145 43%	MEAP Application Information	Resource Information							
Change Password Storage 448736 KB 599840 KB 43% MEAP Application Setting Information Management Memory 67300 KB 63772 KB 51% MEAP Application Log Management Threads 154 102 60% File Descriptors 104 152 41%	D Check License	Resource Name	Amount Used	Remain	ing	Percent Us	ed		
MEAP Application Setting Information Management Memory 67300 KB 63772 KB 51% MEAP Application Log Management Threads 154 102 60% MEAP Application Log Management File Descriptors 104 152 41%	Change Password	Storage	4487	36 KB	599840 KB	43%			
MEAP Application Log Management Threads 154 102 60% MEAP Application Log Management Sockets 111 145 43%	MEAR Application Setting	Memory	673	00 KB	63772 KB	51%			
MEAP Application Log Management Sockets 111 145 43%	Information Management	Threads		154	102	60%			
Management File Descriptors 104 152 41%	MEAP Application Log	Sockets		111	145	43%			
	Management	File Descriptors		104	152	41%			
		I							
	Same and								
	meap								

12.2 Click [Authentication Information Settings].



12.3 If the machine you are using has a Login Service installed and set, enter your user credentials (User Name and Password), select the login destination → click [Update].

If the machine you are using only has the default local authentication set, enter your Department ID and PIN \rightarrow click [Update]. For more information, contact your System Administrator.

imageRUNNER ADVANCE			To Remote UI Log Out from SMS
Service Management S	ervice		A REAL PROPERTY AND
Device Serial Number:			
MEAP Application Management	MEAP Application Management >	Application/License Information > Authentication Information Settinos	
Install MEAP Application			
System Management	Authentication Information Set	ungs	
Enhanced System Application Management	Enter a user name and password	d, specify a login destination, and then click [Update].	Update Delete Cancel
System Application Management			
System Information			
MEAP Application Information		Authentication information is not set	
D Check License			
Change Password			
MEAP Application Setting Information Management	Login Service Name: User Name	AA-PROX	-
MEAP Application Log Management	Password:		
	Login Destination:	ESGDEV2 V	
	I		
meap			

Authentication information is set.

12.4 Click [MEAP Application Management].

🗊 imageRUNNER ADVANCE			To Remote UI Log Out from SM
Service Management S	Service		A DECK DECK DECK
Device Serial Number:			
MEAP Application Management	MEAP Application Management > A	oplication/License Information > Authentication Information Setting	15
Install MEAP Application	And and a first factor of the Calif.		
System Management	Authentication mormation Setti	iigs	
Enhanced System Application Management	Enter a user name and password,	specify a login destination, and then click [Update].	Update Delete Cancel
System Application Management			
System Information			
MEAP Application Information		Authentication information has been set	
Check License			
Change Password			
MEAP Application Setting	Login Service Name:	AA-PROX	
Information Management	User Name:	Administrator	
MEAP Application Log	Password		
	Login Destination:	This device 💌	
mean			

13. Click [Start] for <Direct Print and Scan for Mobile>.

service management a							
	ier vice						
Jevice Serial Number:							
MEAP Application Management	MEAP Application Management						
Install MEAP Application							10210042 0.07.54
System Management	меар аррпсаной манадетен				U	poated On.04	103/2013 9.27.517
Enhanced System Application	Application Name		Installed on	Status			License
Management.	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile	2.0.0.0008	04/03/2013	Installed	Start Un	install	Installed
System Application Management							
System Information							
MEAP Application Information	Resource Information						
Check License	Resource Name	Amount Used	Remain	ing	Percent Used	ł	
Change Password	Storage	4487	'36 KB	599840 KB	43%	-	
MEAD Application Catting	Memory	673	100 KB	63772 KB	51%	-	
Information Management	Threads		154	102	60%		
MEAP Application Log	Sockets		111	145	43%		
Management	File Descriptors		104	152	41%		

Note that the status of the Direct Print and Scan for Mobile application is <Installed> before clicking [Start].

The status of	f Direct P	rint and S	Scan for	Mohile	changes to	<started></started>	if successful
The status 0		init and b	ocan 101	WIODIIC	changes to	Staricu/	II successiui.

🗊 imageRUNNER ADVANCE						To Remote UI	Log Out from SMS
Service Management Service	ervice						
Device Serial Number:							
MEAP Application Management	MEAP Application Management						
Install MEAP Application		·					
System Management	MEAP Application Management				Upa	ated On:04/03/2	2013 9:32:41 AM
Enhanced System Application	Application Name		Installed on	Status			License
Management	Direct Print and Scan for Mobile	2.0.0.0008	04/03/2013	Started	Stop Unins		Installed
System Application Management							
System Information							
MEAP Application Information	Resource Information						
Check License	Resource Name	Amount Used	Remai	ining	Percent Used		
Change Password	Storage	4	48736 KB	599840 KB	43% -	-	
MEAP Application Setting	Memory		72300 KB	58772 KB	55% -	_	
Information Management	Threads		169	87	66%		
_ MEAP Application Log	Sockets		121	135	47% -		
Management	File Descriptors		154	102	60%		
meap							
T							

Installation is complete.

This page is intentionally left blank.

Chapter 3 Configuring DPSM

This chapter describes how to properly configure DPSM.

3.1 **Preparing the Device and Network Environment**

Before you configure DPSM, you should prepare to specify the following settings:

- 1. Specify the Network Settings.
- 2. Make sure that your smartphone, tablet, iPad, or iPhone is on the same Wi-Fi network or VPN as where the MEAP device is located.
- 3. Disable SSL communication. (Only if you are using an iPhone or iPad running 5.x or higher.)

3.1.1 Specifying the Network Settings

Make sure that the correct IP address is set on the machine, and specify the necessary network settings by pressing (Settings/Registration) \rightarrow [Preferences] \rightarrow [Network].

IMPORTANT

- If the device is already operating on the network (i.e., documents can already be printed or sent from a computer), this operation is not necessary.
- For more information on specifying the Network settings, see the *Network e-Manual* that came with your machine.

3.1.2 Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi Network

IMPORTANT

- If your mobile device is already operating on the Wi-Fi network, this operation is not necessary.
- For more information on confirming whether your mobile device is on the network, see the manual that came with your mobile device.
- 1. Make sure that your mobile device is turned ON.
- 2. Locate and touch the [Settings] application on your smartphone, tablet, iPad, or iPhone.
- 3. Locate your Wi-Fi settings, and join the network on which the MEAP device is located.
- 4. To make sure your mobile device is on the same wireless network as the machine, log on to the device, if necessary → from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].



5. If the Administrator enabled Security and enabled the [WiFi Information] button from the Configuration servlet, press [WiFi Information].

For information on configuring the Security settings, see <u>"Configuring the</u> <u>Security Settings,"</u> on p. 39.

🕞 Main Menu	📓 Print & Scan	a
🚅 Duick Menu	Cation Street PRINT AND SC	AN FOR MOBILE.
	CScan Barcode or use Connection Code	Get the App!
	Connection Code	BlackBerry®
	GAKJSCTKA	Apple®
	Security Code KJKKWRHSVR WiFi Information	Android®
		Release Jobs
Status Monitor/ Cancel	D System Management Mode	Log Out

6. Depending on how the Administrator configured the settings, verify the SSID, Key Type, and Key → click [Close].

WiFi Information	
SSID: Router 1	
Кеу Туре: wpa	
Кву: 12345678	
Close	

3.1.3 Disabling SSL Communication

This section describes how to disable the SSL Setting on an imageRUNNER ADVANCE MEAP device. For information on specifying SSL settings on an imageRUNNER machine, see the documentation that came with your imageRUNNER.

1. Log on to the machine as the System Administrator.

For instructions on logging on to the machine as the System Administrator, see the documentation that came with your MEAP device.

2. On the machine's control panel, press (a) (Settings/Registration).

3. Press [Management Settings].

Select an item to set.		
Тор	Preferences	
	Adjustment/Maintenance	_
	Function Settings	_
	Set Destination	1/
9.	Management Settings	

If the System Manager ID and System Password have been set, press [Log In] \rightarrow enter the System Manager ID and System PIN using $\bigcirc - \bigcirc$ (numeric keys) \rightarrow press [Log in].

4. Press [License/Other].



5. Press [MEAP Settings].

Select an item to set.		
Top Management Settings	 Register License 	
License/Other	MEAP Settings	ר
	= Remote UI ⊫ On	
	Delete Message Board Contents	1,
t Up	 Remote Operation Settings ▶ On 	6
_	Close	

6. Press [SSL Settings].



7. Select [Off] \rightarrow press [OK].

QY	1
Select an item to set	1
On Mand Licen Ment Con (Effective after the main power is turned OFF and ON.)	1/1
Cancel OK	

8. Press [Close] \rightarrow restart the machine.

For instructions on restarting the machine, see the appropriate user documentation that came with your MEAP device.

3.2 Configuring DPSM

DPSM provides a small configuration servlet to customize the application to your needs. For example, you can specify to enable or disable printing, and configure logging functionality.

Follow the procedures described in this section to configure the DPSM MEAP application.

3.2.1 Logging On to the Configuration Servlet

Follow the procedure below to log on to the DPSM configuration servlet.

1. Open a browser window \rightarrow enter the following URL:

http://<device IP>:8000/PrintAndScanMobile (Replace <device IP> with the IP address of the MEAP device.)

The Login screen is displayed.



2. Enter the Administrator's Login ID and password \rightarrow click [Login].

The default Administrator's Login ID is **Administrator**, and the default password is **Admin**. Both are case-sensitive.

			Please Enter Login ID and Password	
Barconte Logging	Login ID:	Administrator		
	Password:			

NOTE 🖉

- The [Password] text box displays a solid black circle (•) for each character entered. (Note that some browsers may display asterisks or some other symbol.)
- If authentication succeeds, the Scanning Configuration screen is displayed.
3.2.2 Configuring the Scanning Options

Follow the procedure below to configure the scanning functionality of the MEAP application.

1. Click the Scanning drop-down list \rightarrow select [Enabled] or [Disabled].



If [Disabled] is selected, users cannot scan from the MEAP device to their mobile device.

2. Click [Save].

				් Logout
Direct Pri	nt And Scan	n For Mobile		
Scanning			Scanning Configuration	
Printing			seatting seatting a state	
Security	Scanning Opti	ions		
Barcode	Complete			
Logging	Scanning.	Enabled		
Serviet Options	1.			
				🖌 Save

The Scanning Options are saved.

3.2.3 Configuring the Printing Options

Follow the procedure below to configure the printing functionality of the MEAP application.

1. Click the [Printing] tab.



The Printing Configuration screen is displayed.

2. Click the Printing drop-down list \rightarrow select [Enabled] or [Disabled].

nfiguration
miguration
c

If [Disabled] is selected, users cannot print from their mobile device to the MEAP device.

3. Click [Save].

Direct Pri	nt And Scan	For Mobile		ථ Logout
Scanning]		Printing Configuration	
Security	Printing Options			
Barcode	Trinting option.			
Logging	Printing:	Enabled 🖌		
Servict Options				✓ Save

The Printing Options are saved.

3.2.4 Configuring the Security Settings

Follow the procedure below to configure the security and tracking settings for the MEAP application.

IMPORTANT

- If Security and Tracking are enabled, the mobile device must scan the barcode in the DPSM application on the MEAP device, or you must enter the security code to print and release a job.
- SSL must be enabled to activate the Security Options. To enable SSL, see <u>"Disabling SSL Communication,"</u> on p. 32, and select 'On' instead of 'Off' for <Use SSL>.
- 1. Click the [Security] tab.

Direct Pri	nt And Scan Fo	or Mobile		ප Logou
Scanning.			Scanning Configuration	
Security Barcode	Scanning Options			
Logging	Scanning:	Enabled 🗸		
Serviet Options				🗸 Save

The Security Configuration screen is displayed.

2. Select the [Enable Security and Tracking] check box to secure and track DPSM transactions on the MEAP device.



3. Select how long a security and tracking session should last from the Session Timeout drop-down list.

1			
canning minting		Security Configuration	
ecurity	Access Control		
arcode	Enable Security and Tracking		
Serviet Options	Session Timeout No Timeout		
	Delete Ses 30 minutes		

The default setting is 'No Timeout'.

4. If you want to delete all existing sessions, click [Delete Sessions] \rightarrow click [OK].

canning inting		Security Config	uration	
ecurity	Access Control			
rcode	Mashie County and Teaching			
gging	Enable Security and Tracking			
erviet Options	Session Timeout No Timeout 💌			
	👜 Delete Sessions			
	👿 Delete Sessions	Delete Confirmation	×	
	Delete Sessions	Delete Confirmation Are you sure you wish to delete al sessions?	x I	! Save

If you do not want to delete all sessions, click [Cancel].

5. Click [Save].

anning		Security Configuration	
nting		security configuration	
casty	Access Control		
rcode	Enable Country and Total total		
gging	Enable Security and Tracking		
rviet Options	Session Timeout No Timeout 💌		
	- Balance Balance		

The Security settings are saved.

3.2.5 Configuring the Barcode Settings

This section describes how to configure the Barcode settings of the MEAP application. The Barcode Configuration screen enables the Administrator to print or share the barcode for the DPSM MEAP application using a share URL. The barcode displayed does not contain a Security Code, and the Security Code can only be seen on the MEAP device.

Follow the procedure below to configure the barcode settings for the MEAP application.

1. Click the [Barcode] tab.

		Charles and the		ථ Logout
Direct Prin	nt And Scan	i For Mobile		
Scanning			Scanning Configuration	
Printing				
Security	Scanning Opti	ions		
Barcode	Compiled			
Logging	scanning.	Enabled		
Serviet Options	1.			
				🗸 Save

The Barcode Configuration screen is displayed.

2. If you want to share the barcode, click [Share].

a general	And Scan For Mobile	
	Barcode Configuration	
	Scan Barcode or use Connection Code	
otions		
1	Connection Code	
	GAKJSCTKA	
		🖉 Share 👜 Pri
-	Barcode WiFI Settings	🖉 Share 💩 Pri
-	Barcode WiFi Settings	≥ Share © Pri
-	Barcode WiFI Settings	🥐 Share 👜 Pri
-	Barcode WiFi Settings	🥐 Share 🥃 Pri
	Barcode WiFi Settings SSID Key: Key Type: WEP Show WiFi Connection Information	🥖 Share 🚨 Pri
	Barcode WiFi Settings SSID: Key: Key Type: WEP Show WiFi Connection Information Of Inde Key Show Key On both Sharing Page and Device:	🖋 Share 🚨 Pri
-1	Barcode WiFI Settings SSID Key: Key Type: WEP Show WEP Connection Information Ghow Key On both Sharing Page and Device Show Key On Device Only	🖉 Share 🔎 Pri

2.1 Verify the URL for sharing the device barcode via a Web page \rightarrow click [X] to close the dialog box.

ating	Barcode Configuration	
CWHI Y	Scan Barcode or use Connection Code	
gging rviet Opsides		
	GAXISCTXA GAXISCTXA Share Page Imps://11.111.111.8443/PrimAndscanMobile/barcode	
	Copy Link	
		@ Share 🗉 Priv
	Barcode WiFi Settings	
	Barcode WiFi Settings SSID	
	Barcode WiFi Settings SSID:	
	Barcode WiFi Settings SSID: Key Key Type: WEP V	

If you want to copy the link and paste it into an e-mail message or document to share the barcode, click [Copy Link]. The link is copied to the Clipboard. 3. If you want to print the barcode, click [Print].

irect Pri	nt And Scan For Mobile		Ü Lõgot
Scanning Printing	Barcode Configuration		
Security	- Scan Barcode or use Connection Code		
Barcode Logging Serviet Options			
		⊯ Share	a Print
	Barcode WiFi Settings		
	SSID:		
	Key:		
	Key Type: WEP		
	Show Key On both Sharing Page and Device Show Key On Device Only		
			✓ Save

A print preview page is displayed.

3.1 Click [Print].



The Web browser's native print dialog box is displayed.

- 4. Specify the Barcode Wi-Fi Settings.
 - 4.1 Enter the SSID (Service Set Identifier) of the router for accessing the machine over Wi-Fi in the [SSID] text box.

		Ű Lo
rect Prin	nt And Scan For Mobile	
sting	Barcode Configuration	
cunty	Scan Barcode or use Connection Code	
node		
aging .		
wiet Options	[#]3:528#97754[#]	
	250 6 367 6 5 KB (2	
	- Connection Code -	
	GAKJISCTKA	
	54-8-54-8629-147	
	133 1 K (4) 5 1 9 1	
	音行 经在场知道 》	
		🥜 Share 🛛 😂 Prin
	Parcoda WiEl Sattings	
	bar code with Sectings	
	SSID ABCD-1234	
	Key.	
	Key Type WEP 👻	
	Show WiEL Connection Information	
	Three Key	
	Show Key On both Sharing Page and Device	
	Show Key Dri Device Only	
		f Sav

4.2 Enter the router's key for accessing the machine over Wi-Fi in the [Key] text box.

Scanning Printing	Barcode Configuration	
Security	Scan Barcode or use Connection Code	
Swoode		
ievlet Options	Connection Code GAKISCTKA	
	Barcode Wifi Settings	y Share ∥ ⊇ Prin
	Barcode WiFi Settings	🥔 Share 👘 a Prin
	Barcode WiFi Settings SSID: ABCD-1234 Key: WP WP	y Share ⊨ ⊇ Prin
	Barcode WiFi Settings SSID: ABCD-1234 Key: Connection Information	Share ⊨ ⊇ Prin

4.3 Select [WEP], [WPA], or [Open] from the Key Type drop-down list.

Direct Pri	nt And Scan For Mobile	Ó Logoyi
Scanning Proming Society Benjamik Lopping Swethil Optimic	Barcode Configuration Scan Barcode or use Connection Code	
	CARISCINA CARISCINA	
	Barcode WiFi Settings SSID: ABCD-1234 Key: Key: WEP Show WEP WPA bon information	= Share 🗠 Print

4.4 If you want the SSID and Key Type displayed in the barcode, select the [Show WiFi Connection Information] check box \rightarrow select exactly what you want displayed in the barcode.

luce Dut	a And Comp Can Mabile	 Ú Logo
irect Prin	nt And Scan For Mobile	
Scanning	Barcode Configuration	
estag-		
larcode	Scan barcode of use connection code	
ogging ervlet Options	THE PARAMETER AND A DECEMBER OF A DECEMB OFORTA A DECEMBER OFORA A DECEMBER OFORTA A DECEMBERO A DECEMBER OFORTA A DECEMBERO A DECEMBERO A DECEM	
	Connection Code CARISCTIKA	
	Barcode WiFi Settings	© Prin
	SSID ABCD-1234	
	Key	
	Key Type WPA 👻	
	Show WiFi Connection Information O Hidd Key O Show Key On both Sharing Page and Device O Show Key On Device Only	
		† Save

[Hide Key]:	If selected, the key is hidden in the barcode.
[Show Key On both Sharing Page and Device]:	If selected, the key is displayed in the barcode on both the device and on the sharing page.
[Show Key On Device Only]:	If selected, the key is displayed in the barcode on the device only.

5. Click [Save].

The Barcode Configuration settings are saved.

3.2.6 Configuring the Logging Settings

This section describes how to configure the Console logging and File logging types, and how to download and delete a log file.

Follow the procedure below to configure the Logging settings.

1. Click the [Logging] tab.

Direct Pri	nt And Scan	n For Mobile		් Logo
Scanning			Scanning Configuration	
Printing				
Security	Scanning Opti	ions		
Barcode	Scanning	Freekland (201		
Logging	ocanning.	Enabled		
Serviet Options	1 L-			
				🗸 Save

The Logging Configuration screen is displayed.

2. Click the Console Logging drop-down list \rightarrow select [Enabled] or [Disabled].

canning				Logging Configuration	
ecurity					
arcode	cogging Types				
agging	Console Logging	Disabled	*		
ervlet Options	File Logging:	Enabled	J		
	Log Files				
	Current Log File:	O Download	🗑 Delete		
	History Log File:	O Download	🗑 Delete		

If you select [Enabled], all severity levels are logged.

The following eight logging severity levels for both Console Logging and File Logging are supported. The number preceding the severity level is the numerical code. The severity levels cannot be adjusted.

- 0 = Emergency
- 1 = Alert
- 2 = Critical
- 3 = Error
- 4 = Warning
- 5 = Notice
- 6 = Informational
- 7 = Debug

3. Click the File Logging drop-down list \rightarrow select [Enabled] or [Disabled].

anning				Logging Configuration	
nting curity					
rcode	Logging Types				
gging	Console Logging:	Disabled	*		
rviet Options	File Logging:	Enabled	*		
	Log Files	Enabled			
	Current Log File				
	current bog rife.	O Download	Delete		
	History Log File:	Download	T Delata		

If you select [Enabled], log messages are written to a Log file.

4. If you want to download a log file, click [Download] next to <Current Log File> or <History Log File> → click [Save] → follow the instructions on the screen to save the file.

If you want to display a log file, click [Open] instead of [Save].

Scanning			Logging Configuration	
vinting			Logging configuration	
ecurity	Logging Types			
arcode	Console Logging:	Disabled		
Logging		Distance T		
Serviet Options	Logging.	Enabled		
	Log Files			
	Current Log File:	O Download 🝵 Delete		
	History Log File:	O Download		

The Current Log File and History Log File are rendered as text files.

NOTE

The history log file remains empty until the current log file reaches its maximum file size (512 KB). When the current log file reaches it maximum file size, its contents are transferred to the history log file, and the current log file is reset. The previous history log file is overwritten with the new content.

5. To delete a log file, click [Delete] next to <Current Log File> or <History Log File> → click [OK].

Printing			Logging Configuration	
Security Barcode Logging Servier Options	Logging Types Console Logging File Logging:	Disabled Enabled	×	
	Log Files Current Log File:	(and the second	Delete Confirmation X	
	History Log File:	DownloadDownload	Are you sure you wish to delete the current log?	

6. Click [Save].

The Logging Configuration settings are saved.

3.2.7 Configuring the Configuration Servlet Options

This section describes how to configure a new Login ID and password to access the Configuration servlet.

Follow the procedure below to configure the Servlet Options.

1. Click the [Servlet Options] tab.

		13		් Logout
Direct Pri	nt And Scan	n For Mobile		
Scanning			Scanning Configuration	
Printing				
Security	Scanning Opti	ions		
Barcode	Scanning	1-11-1 (M)		
Logging	Scanning.	Enabled		
Serviet Options	1			1.000
				✓ Save

The Servlet Options Configuration screen is displayed.

2. Enter a new Login ID in the [New Login ID] text box → enter the same Login ID in the [Confirm Login ID] text box.

Scanning		Servict Ontion Configuration	
Printing		Service Option Configuration	
iecurity	Authentication		
arcode			
ogging	New Login ID: Admin		
ervlet Options	Confirm Login ID: Admin		
	New Password:		
	Confirm Pacsword:		

If the Login IDs do not match and you select another text box, the message <The Login IDs do not match.> is displayed in red. Re-enter the Login ID, and make sure the value in [Confirm Login ID] matches the value entered in [New Login ID].

3. Enter a new password in the [New Password] text box → enter the same password in the [Confirm Password] text box.

canning		Servlet Option Configuration	1
ecurity			
rcode	Autnentication		
ging	New Login ID:	Admin	
rvlet Options	Confirm Login ID:	Admin	
	New Password:	(*******	
	Confirm Password:		

If the passwords do not match and you select another text box, the message <The Passwords do not match.> is displayed in red. Re-enter the password, and make sure the value in [New Password] matches the value entered in [Confirm Password].

4. Click [Save].

The new Login ID and password are saved, and you are logged out automatically.

If you want to continue to use the Configuration servlet, log back in with the new Login ID and password.

3.2.8 Logging Out of the Configuration Servlet

This section describes how to log out of the Configuration servlet.

1. Click [Logout] from any DPSM configuration screen.

Scanning			Servlet Option Configuration	
Printing			service option configuration	
Security	Authentication			
Barcode	No. of Colorest			
ogging	New Login ID:	Admin		
Servlet Options	Confirm Login ID:	Admin		
	New Password:			
		Louis a serie		

The Please Enter Login ID and Password screen is displayed.

Chapter 4 Using DPSM on a BlackBerry Smartphone

This chapter describes how to download and use the DPSM application on a supported BlackBerry smartphone. For more information on supported BlackBerry smartphones, see <u>"Supported Mobile Devices,"</u> on p. 17.

4.1 Downloading the DPSM App

This section describes how to download the DPSM app from BlackBerry's App World Web site, either directly, or via the MEAP application on the MEAP device.

IMPORTANT

The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.

4.1.1 Downloading the App from BlackBerry App World

This section describes how to download the DPSM app via BlackBerry App World.

- 1. From your BlackBerry smartphone, go to the BlackBerry App World Web site at <u>http://appworld.blackberry.com/webstore</u>.
- 2. Search for the DPSM app \rightarrow download the app to your smartphone.

4.1.2 Downloading the App via the MEAP Device

This section describes how to download the DPSM app via the DPSM MEAP application installed on the MEAP device.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- To download the DPSM app, your smartphone must be equipped with a camera to scan the barcode and go to BlackBerry App World.
 - Main Menu Select a function. Scan and Scan and Сору Fax Send Store 2 Fax/I-Fax Access Secured Tutorial Stored Files Inbox Print Settings/ Authorized Scanner Print & Scan Reg. Shortcut Send
- 1. Walk up to the MEAP device \rightarrow from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].

2. Press [BlackBerry®].



3. Scan the QR-Code to go directly to the DPSM app in BlackBerry App World.

🕡 Main Menu	📓 Print & Scan			
🗩 Quick Menu	Canon		RINT AND SCAN FOR	
	C Scan Barcode	Get the BlackBerry	App!	e App!
	- Connectic	Search for "Print & Scan	" in BlackBerry App World	ackBerry®
		Ir scan this barcode in BlackBerry App World		Apple® Android®
		Cit		lease Jobs
Status Monitor/ Cancel	D System	Management Mode		Log Out

If you do not want to scan the QR-Code, press [Close].

4.2 Connecting to a MEAP Device

Follow the procedure below to connect to an existing MEAP device or scan the barcode of a new device.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- Make sure that your smartphone is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone \rightarrow select or touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



The Print & Scan menu is displayed.

When the application first loads, the following screen appears. Select or touch [Acknowledge] to continue, or select or touch [Quit] to exit the application.

You can also select the [Don't show this dialog again] check box, so this message does not appear every time you launch the application.



2. If you are not connected to a Canon MEAP device, select or touch [Connect].

Print & Scan	Canon
Connect	
🖻 Print an Email	
🗟 Print a File	
写 Scan	
Recent Scans	
Canon Devices	
🖝 Exit	

- 3. Connect to a new device or an existing device.
 - 3.1 To add a new device, select or touch [Scan Barcode] or [Enter Connection Code].

IMPORTANT

To scan the barcode in the DPSM application on the MEAP device, your mobile device must be equipped with a camera.

Connect	Canon
Scan Barcode Select to add new printer	
Enter Connection Code Select to add printer manually	
☐ iR-ADV 400	

If there is a blank space, this means the Canon device was not given a name. To connect to a device, you must assign the device a name. For more information on naming a device, see the documentation that came with your MEAP device.

If you selected [Scan Barcode], the message <Point your camera at the barcode image and hold the camera steady to scan it.> may appear. Select or touch [OK] to dismiss the message and start the barcode scanner.

3.1.1 If you selected [Scan Barcode], walk up to the MEAP device \rightarrow from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].



3.1.1.1 Hold your phone's camera lens over the QR code on the MEAP device.

뒍 Main Menu	📓 Print & Scan	in One
🗩 Quick Menu		SCAN FOR MOBILE
-	Scan Barcade or use Connection Cade Connection Cade GAKISCTKA Security Cade	Get the App! BlackBerry® Apple®
	KJKKWRHSVR	Android® Release Jobs
Status Monitor/ Cancel	D System Management Mode	Log Out

Your phone automatically scans the barcode. If the scan is successful, the MEAP device is added to the printer list on your mobile device.

In the screen shot above, Security is enabled, and a Security Code is displayed under the Connection Code. When you scan the barcode, the security code is automatically attached, and you do not have to enter the security code manually. 3.1.2 If you selected [Enter Connection Code], walk up to the MEAP device \rightarrow from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].



3.1.2.1 Locate the Connection Code on the MEAP device.



3.1.2.2 Enter the code on the Print & Scan screen on your smartphone \rightarrow select or touch [OK].



You can enter the code in uppercase or lowercase characters.

If the entered code is valid, the MEAP device is added to the printer list on your mobile device.

If you do not want to enter the code, select or touch [Cancel].

3.1.2.3 If Security is enabled, the screen below may appear during the connection process. Select or touch [Enter Security Code].

uthentication Required	Canon
Scan Barcode Located On Printer Display	
Security Code	
1	

The screen above may not be displayed if you already scanned the barcode, or previously established a session that is still valid. Depending on how the Administrator configured the Security settings, you may only have to authenticate to the device once.

3.1.2.4 Enter the security code found on the DPSM screen on the MEAP device → select or touch [OK].



3.2 To connect to an existing device, highlight an existing device \rightarrow press the BlackBerry Menu button \rightarrow select or touch [Connect].

Connect	Canon
Scan Barcode Select to add new printer	
Switch Application	
Show Keyboard	
Connect	
Delete	
Scan Barcode	
Enter Connection Code	
Help	
About	
Exit	

You can also just select or touch the device's name.

If there is a blank space, this means the Canon device was not given a name. To use a device, you must assign the device a name. For more information on naming a device, see the documentation that came with your MEAP device.

Your smartphone is connected to the MEAP device.

4.3 Printing E-Mail Messages and Attachments

There are a few ways you can print e-mail messages and attachments from your BlackBerry smartphone:

- 1. Print via the DPSM app.
- 2. Print directly from the BlackBerry's native e-mail application.
- 3. Press and hold down an e-mail message (if you are using a BlackBerry smartphone with a touch screen), and select [Print] from the pop-up menu that appears.

4.3.1 Printing from the Print & Scan Mobile App

Follow the procedure below to print e-mail messages and attachments from your BlackBerry smartphone using the Print & Scan mobile app.

1. Find the DPSM app on your BlackBerry → select or touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



The Print & Scan menu is displayed.

2. Select or touch [Print an Email].

A COLORADO A CARACTERIA DE COLORADO A	Canon 年
 Disconnect 	
🖻 Print an Email	
Print a File	
写 Scan	
Recent Scans	
Canon Devices	
🖶 Exit	

The E-mail screen is displayed.

3. Select or touch the e-mail message you want to print.

Ema	ails Canon
	Wed, Apr 3, 2013
	Apple Your recent download with your Apple ID
۲	Apple Your Apple ID password has been reset.
۲	Apple How to reset your Apple ID password
۲	iTunes The Beatles, Hit Songs for 69¢, Django Unchained,
	Mon, Apr 1, 2013
۲	Apple iPad. There's just so much to love about it.
۲	Apple iPad. There's just so much to love about it.
۲	iTunes March 30 - April 2 Only: \$6.99 Albums

If the e-mail message has an attachment, the context menu will have additional options.

3.1 If you selected an e-mail message without an attachment, press the BlackBerry Menu button \rightarrow select or touch [Print Body].

Apps & Games tha	t Wow, Canon
From: App Store	and the second
Switch Application Show Keyboard	8 10:54 PM ames that Wow, d More
Print Body	ach with the help of
Connect	g apps. Quickly language, explore xy, learn how to cook
Print a File	avorite curry, and It Out 10 Games
Scan	for the most
Recent Scans	-new collection of
Canon Devices	d to impress with phics, innovative
Help	ging narratives.
About	

3.2 If you selected an e-mail message with attachments, select or touch an attachment to print → press the BlackBerry Menu button → select or touch [Print Body], [Print All Attachments], or [Print Body And Attachments].

If you want to print an individual attachment, select or touch the desired attachment from the e-mail preview screen \rightarrow press the BlackBerry Menu button \rightarrow select or touch [Print Attachment].



If you selected to print the attachments, or if a large e-mail body has been selected, the Download Progress screen appears.

NOTE

- To cancel the download process, select or touch [Cancel].
- If your BlackBerry smartphone is not connected to a MEAP device, the Connect screen is displayed. You must first connect to a device before printing. For more information on connecting your BlackBerry smartphone to a MEAP device, see <u>"Connecting to a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 56.

- 4. Select the Print options.
 - 4.1 From the Color Mode drop-down list, select [Auto], [Color] or [Black & White].

[Color] is only an option if your MEAP device supports color printing.



4.2 From the Copies drop-down list, select or touch the number of copies that you want to print.



You can select to print from 1 to 99 copies.

4.3 From the Page Layout drop-down list, select or touch [1-Sided], [2-Sided (Left Edge)], or [2-Sided (Top Edge)].

Print	Canon ⊄
Color Mode:	Black & White 🔻
Copies:	1 -
Page Layout:	1-Sided
Advanced Option	2-Sided (Left Edge)
11.11	2-Sided (Top Edge)
Cancel	ОК

[1-Sided]:	The e-mail attachments and body are printed on only one side of the paper.
[2-Sided (Left Edge)]:	The e-mail attachments and body are printed on both sides of the paper, and can be bound at the left edge.
[2-Sided (Top Edge)]:	The e-mail attachments and body are printed on both sides of the paper, and can be bound at the top edge.

4.4 If the MEAP device you are using has stapling and hole punch capabilities, select or touch [Advanced Options].

Print	Canon ⊄
Color Mode:	Black & White 🔻
Copies:	1 -
Page Layout:	1-Sided T

4.4.1 If you want to collate your documents, select or touch the toggle switch to turn collating 'On' or 'Off'.

If Collate is set to 'Off', you documents are grouped by page, in page order.

Print	Canon 4
Color Mode:	Black & White 🔻
Copies:	1 -
Page Layout:	1-Sided 🔻
Advanced Opt	ions
Collate:	On 🔲
Hole Punch:	Off 🔲
Staple:	No Staples 🔻
*Not all combinati options will work o	ons of advanced on all printers.
Cancel	ОК

- 4.4.2 If you want to hole punch your document and the MEAP device has this capability, select or touch the toggle switch to turn hole punching 'On' or 'Off'.
- 4.4.3 If you want to staple your document and the MEAP device has this capability, select or touch the Staple drop-down list \rightarrow select or touch the stapling location.

Print	Canon ⊄
Color Mode:	Black & White 🔻
Copies:	1 -
Page Layout:	1 Sided T
Advanced Optio	No Staples
Collate:	Upper Left (Single)
Hole Punch:	Upper Right (Single)
Staple:	Lower Left (Single)
*Not all combinatio options will work or	Lower Right (Single)
	Left (Double)
Cancel	Right (Double)

5. Select or touch [OK].



The Print options are set, and the print jobs are created and sent to the selected printer.
6. If Security is not enabled on the MEAP device and the device is not locked, select or touch [OK].

Print	Canon ⊄
Color Mode:	Black & White 🔻
Copies:	1 🕶
Page Layout:	1-Sided 🔻
Adva Collate: Hole Pur Staple:	Print Job Sent
*Not all combinati options will work o	ions of advanced on all printers.
Cancel	ОК

The job is printed.

If Security is enabled on the MEAP device, and the device is locked, the print job is held and stored on the MEAP device's hard disk drive. To print the held job, walk up to the MEAP device → log on with your user credentials → from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].



8. Press [Release Jobs].

뒍 Main Menu	📓 Print & Scan	1.0
🗾 Quick Menu	Canon Street PRINT AND SC	AN FOR MOBILE.
	Scan Barcode or use Connection Code	Get the App! BlackBerry® Apple® Android®
Status Monitor/ Cancel	System Management Mode	Release Jobs

9. Press [Release] to print the job.

n Barcode or us	e Connection Code	Get	the App! ——
	Release Jobs		:kBerry®
ACHGHR	You have 1 job(s) held a	t this device	pple®
Security Coc UBYVMSV	Release Delete	Close	droid®
ViFi Informati	on Ellessesses	₩	

To delete the job, press [Delete].

To close the dialog box, press [Close].

IMPORTANT

- There is a maximum of 50 MB of total file space for held jobs and a maximum of 35 files across all users the MEAP device can store on its hard disk drive.
- Once a job is released, the file is deleted from the hard disk drive.

4.3.2 Printing from the BlackBerry's Native E-Mail Application

Follow the procedure below to print e-mail messages and attachments directly from your BlackBerry smartphone's native e-mail application.

1. Open the native e-mail app on your BlackBerry smartphone.



The E-Mail screen is displayed.

2. Highlight the e-mail message you want to print → press the BlackBerry Menu button.

	10:38 AM	31	3G :: T
		SDDLABS-W	WIED
	Tu	e, Mar 6, 2012	
O HP	ePrint		4:420
Ve	rsion 1.62	now available.	1
-	Fr	i, Mar 2, 2012	
🛛 Bla	ackBerry	App World	1:13p
Ve	rsion 3.1.	1.21 now available.	
	Tue	e, Feb 28, 2012	
🛛 Bla	ackBerry	Messenger	10:38a
Ve	rsion 6.1.(0.71 now available.	1.0
	Thu	i, Aug 25, 2011	
Bla	ckBerry		4:16p

3. Select or touch [Print Body], [Print All Attachments], or [Print Body And Attachments].

If you want to print an individual attachment, select or touch the desired attachment from the e-mail preview screen \rightarrow press the BlackBerry Menu button \rightarrow select or touch [Print Attachment].



If you selected to print the attachments, or if a large e-mail body has been selected, the Download Progress screen appears.

NOTE

- To cancel the download process, select or touch [Cancel].
- If your BlackBerry smartphone is not connected to a MEAP device, the Connect screen is displayed. You must first connect to a device before printing. For more information on connecting your BlackBerry smartphone to a MEAP device, see <u>"Connecting to a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 56.
- 4. Select the Print options.

For more information on specifying the Print options, see step 4 of <u>"Printing from</u> the Print & Scan Mobile App," on p. 64.

The Print options are set, and the print jobs are created and sent to the selected printer.

5. If Security is not enabled on the MEAP device and the device is not locked, select or touch [OK].



The job is printed.

6. If Security is enabled on the MEAP device, and the device is locked, the print job is held and stored on the MEAP device's hard disk drive. To print the held job, walk up to the MEAP device → log on with your user credentials → from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].



7. Press [Release Jobs].

1.2
MOBILE.
he App! BlackBerry® Apple® Android®
lelease Jobs

8. Press [Release] to print the job.

n Barcode or us	e Connection Code	Get	the App! ——
	Release Jobs		:kBerry®
ACHGHR	You have 1 job(s) held a	t this device	pple®
Security Coc UBYVMSV	Release Delete	Close	droid®
ViFi Informati	on Ellessesses	₩	

To delete the job, press [Delete].

To close the dialog box, press [Close].

IMPORTANT

- There is a maximum of 50 MB of total file space for held jobs and a maximum of 35 files across all users the MEAP device can store on its hard disk drive.
- Once a job is released, the file is deleted from the hard disk drive.

4.3.3 Printing Using the Quick Print Pop-Up Menu

Follow the procedure below to print e-mail messages and attachments from your BlackBerry smartphone using the quick print pop-up menu.

IMPORTANT

This printing method is only available if you are using a BlackBerry smartphone running OS 6.

1. Find the DPSM app on your BlackBerry, or access your BlackBerry's native email app.

This procedure describes how to access the pop-up menu from the DPSM app. Touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



The Print & Scan menu is displayed.

2. Touch [Print an Email] or select an e-mail message from the BlackBerry's native e-mail app.

Print & Scan	Canon 年
Disconnect	
🖻 Print an Email	
🗟 Print a File	
写 Scan	
Recent Scans	
Canon Devices	
🖶 Exit	

The E-mail screen is displayed.

3. Press and hold down the e-mail message you want to print.



4. Touch [Print Body].



[Print Body] is only displayed when you access an e-mail message from the DPSM app. [Print Attachment], as shown below, is only displayed when you access an attachment from the BlackBerry's native e-mail client.

If you selected an e-mail attachment to print via the BlackBerry's native e-mail client, you can also open the attachment from the pop-up menu, as shown below.



5. Follow steps 4-9 of "Printing from the Print & Scan Mobile App," on p. 64.

4.4 Printing a File

DPSM enables you to scan a document at the MEAP device, save the file to the BlackBerry smartphone's media card, and then print it out on the MEAP device. You can also print out pictures from your smartphone using the same procedure.

Follow the procedure below to print a saved file using the DPSM app on your BlackBerry smartphone.

1. Find the DPSM app on your BlackBerry \rightarrow select or touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



The Print & Scan menu is displayed.

2. Select or touch [Print a File].

Print & Scan	Canon 年
Disconnect	
🖻 Print an Email	
Print a File	
写 Scan	
Recent Scans	
Canon Devices	
Exit	

The BlackBerry's native file picker is displayed.

3. Select or touch from where you want to select the file to print.



4. Select or touch the folder that contains the file you want to print \rightarrow select or touch the file.

Pri	nt & Scan	Canon 4
4	Select Select /Media Card/MEAP/Attachr	nents
۲	2012AnnualBenefitEnr	0 KB
8	🖻 pdftest.pdf 롣 test.jpg	0 KB 0 KB
B		
8		
٥		
	Exit	

5. Specify the Print options \rightarrow select or touch [OK].

Print	Canon 年		
Copies:	1 *		
Page Layout:	2-Sided (Left Edge) 🔻		
Advanced Options			
Collate:	On 🔲		
Staple:	Upper Left (Single) 🔻		
*Not all combinations of advanced options will work on all printers.			
Cancel	ОК		

For more information on specifying the Print options, see step 4 of <u>"Printing from</u> the Print & Scan Mobile App," on p. 64.

The Print options are set, and the print jobs are created and sent to the selected printer.

6. If Security is not enabled on the MEAP device and the device is not locked, select or touch [OK].



The job is printed.

 If Security is enabled on the MEAP device, and the device is locked, the print job is held and stored on the MEAP device's hard disk drive. To print the held job, walk up to the MEAP device → log on with your user credentials → from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].



8. Press [Release Jobs].



9. Press [Release] to print the job.

Print & S	can	100
anon	TIRECT PRINT AND SCAN F	OR MOBILE
can Barcode or us	e Connection Code	Get the App!
	Release Jobs	:kBerry®
- Connection ACHGHR	You have 1 job(s) held at this device	pple®
- Security Coc UBYVMSY	Release Delete Close	droid®
WiFi Information	on EII93938299382	Release Jobs
Ø.		Log 0

To delete the job, press [Delete].

To close the dialog box, press [Close].

IMPORTANT

- There is a maximum of 50 MB of total file space for held jobs and a maximum of 35 files across all users the MEAP device can store on its hard disk drive.
- Once a job is released, the file is deleted from the hard disk drive.

4.5 Scanning a Document to Your Smartphone

DPSM enables you to scan a document at a MEAP device, and then save it to your smartphone.

Follow the procedure below to scan a file using the DPSM app on your BlackBerry smartphone.

- 1. Place the document you want to scan into the feeder or on the platen glass of the MEAP device.
- 2. Find the DPSM app on your BlackBerry \rightarrow select or touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



The Print & Scan menu is displayed.

3. Select or touch [Scan].

Print & Scan	Canon ⊄
 Disconnect 	
🖻 Print an Email	
Print a File	
写 Scan	
🗟 Recent Scans	
Canon Devices	
🖶 Exit	

The Scan screen is displayed.

If your BlackBerry smartphone is not connected to a MEAP device, the Connect screen is displayed. You must first connect to a device before scanning. For more information on connecting your BlackBerry smartphone to a MEAP device, see <u>"Connecting to a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 56.

- 4. Specify the Scan options.
 - 4.1 From the Color Mode drop-down list, select or touch [Auto], [Color], or [Black & White].

Scan	Canon 年
Color Mode:	Auto
Resolution:	Color
Page Size:	Black & White
File Type:	1.50
Page Layout:	1-Sided 🔻
Cancel	Scan

4.2 From the Resolution drop-down list, select or touch the scanning resolution.



4.3 From the Page Size drop-down list, select or touch the size of the paper on which you are scanning.

Scan	Canon ⊄
Color Mode:	Color 🔫
Resolution:	300 DPI -
Page Size:	Letter (R)
File Type:	Legal
Page Layout:	1-Sided -
Cancel	Scan

Only the paper sizes that the machine supports are displayed and can be selected.

4.4 From the File Type drop-down list, select or touch [PDF], [JPEG], [TIFF], [XPS], or [PPTX].



4.5 From the Page Layout drop-down list, select or touch the type of one- or two-sided document you are scanning.

Scan	Canon 🍕		
Color Mode:	Color 🔻		
Resolution: 300 D			
Page Size:	Letter (R) 🔻		
File Type:	JPEG 🔻		
Page Layout:	1-Sided 2-Sided		
Cancel	Scan		

The Scan options are set.

5. Select or touch [Scan].

Scanning starts.

6. Select or touch [OK].



The Scan Preview screen is displayed if thumbnails are supported on your MEAP device.

The message <Preview unsupported.> is displayed if you are scanning from a black-and-white MEAP device and you also selected [Black & White] from the Color Mode drop-down list.

- 7. If the scan is acceptable, you can save it to your smartphone or create a new scan job.
 - 7.1 If you want to save the scan, press the Blackberry menu button \rightarrow select or touch [Save].



To scroll through the pages of the scan, press the Blackberry menu button \rightarrow select or touch [Next Page] or [Previous Page].

7.1.1 Select or touch the text field \rightarrow enter a name for the scan \rightarrow select or touch [OK].



If you do not want to enter a name for the scan, select or touch [Cancel].

The Download Progress screen is displayed, and when the download is complete, the Recent Scans screen is displayed.

NOTE

- If an SD card is inserted into the smartphone, the scanned file is saved on the SD card; otherwise, the file is saved to the smartphone's internal memory. The SD card path is <u>file:///SDCard/MEAP/Scans</u>. The internal path is <u>file:///store/home/user/MEAP/Scans</u>.
- Multiple page JPEG scans are saved in a sub-directory, and each page is saved as a single JPEG file.

7.2 If you want to create a new scan job, press the Blackberry menu button \rightarrow select or touch [New] \rightarrow follow steps 4-7.

	12 202 7 22 8
20 March 199 Laboration and a second second	The Print State and County and Man
7 86	and the second
and instants commenced	Second and a second sec
"Paperpier, by Reference of	e antinerrageen og som alleganen i
	the second second of the second second
	Hard Andrew 129 ALL AND
Switch Application	An and the second secon
Switch Application	warn op pode Stilleransererer
	an e ann an an 1990 an State State ann an 1990 an 1990 ann an 1990 ann an 1990 ann an 1990 an 1990 an 1990 an 1
Show Kouhoard	Contraction of the state of the
Show Reyboard	a construction of the technologies of
	A broad and y Constant of American
	Charlen and the state of the st
Save	Date to an a state of the state
	Exercised for the second second second second second
	the second state of the second state of the second state
New	A SAMANAGAR AND A ST ALCONTRACTOR
iii Civ	HAR THE REPORT OF THE PARTY OF THE PARTY OF THE PARTY
	Call Constraints Prevension Constraints
Next Decto	Sealery Particing Solution and H
Next Page	terris (carse of Carlson of Carlson
	A Life Stratte take quertered beretien
	CONTRACTOR CONTRACTOR
Disconnect	THE PARKANES BOYOF WITH SECOND
	man an unstable of she is a service the state of the service of th
	the second states a state of the second states
Help	e. J. K. September - Storetti in the set of the
neip	Alar Merberer ann an teas (1. 1894) nach
	coding Variable ASU
About	and the fit
About	executive aside legalli
	eche zi zich i feinernen.
	Awavero

Scanning is complete.

4.5.1 Performing Operations on a Scanned Document

After you scan a document to your smartphone, you can open the scan (RepliGo PDF Reader must be installed on your phone), print the scan, delete, rename, or share it.

This section describes how to perform operations on a recently scanned document that has been saved to your smartphone.

1. From the Recent Scans menu, select the saved document on which you want to perform operations.

Recent Scans	Canon ⊄
Thu, Apr	4, 2013
Scan 1 11:56 AM, 4 MB	
Mon, Apr	1, 2013
ZZZ.jpg 10:13 AM, 1 MB	
CZZZ 10:11 AM, 131 kB	
Thu, Feb 1	.4, 2013
dggdj.jpg 10:06 AM, 639 kB	
Tue, Feb 1	2, 2013
ECC.xps 10:19 AM, 250 kB	~

If you are using a BlackBerry smartphone running OS 6, you can touch and hold down the scan on which you want to perform operations to display a pop-up menu, as shown below.

~	Ð	•
Rename	Open	Print
۵	0	***
Share	Delete	Full Menu

2. If you want to open the selected file, select or touch [Open].

0000.jpg	Canon		
🍽 Open			
Print			
Ø Delete			
🗞 Rename			
🖻 Share			
🖛 Back			

If no viewer is available the message <No application found to view file. Would you like to view a suggested app in App World?> is displayed. Select or touch [Yes] if you would like to be redirected to App World. Otherwise, select or touch [No].

3. If you want to print the selected file, select or touch [Print] → specify the Print options → select or touch [OK].

Print	Canon ⊄
Color Mode:	Auto 🔫
Copies:	1 🕶
Page Layout:	1-Sided 🔻

For more information on specifying the Print options, see step 4 of <u>"Printing from</u> the Print & Scan Mobile App," on p. 64.

Printing starts.

4. If you want to delete the selected scan, select or touch [Delete] → select or touch [Yes].



If you do not want to delete the scan, select or touch [No].

5. If you want to rename the scan, select or touch [Rename].

0000.jpg	Canon
🛎 Open	
Print.	
Ø Delete	
🗞 Rename	
🖻 Share	
🖛 Back	

5.1 Select or touch the text field \rightarrow enter a new name for the scan \rightarrow select or touch [OK].



If you do not want to rename the file, select or touch [Cancel].

6. If you want to e-mail the scan, select or touch [Share].

jpeg1.jpg	Canon
Open	
Print	
Ø Delete	
% Rename	
Share	
🕶 Back	

The e-mail compose screen is displayed.

6.1 Specify the recipients to whom you want to send the scan.

Su	Cc: Subject:								
	= jpeg1.jpg								
Q	w	E	R	T	Y	U	1	0	Ρ
A	s	D	F	G	H	J	к	L	+
!? 123	z	x	c	v	B	N	м		÷
۲ a	A	space sym $\stackrel{ch}{aA}$							

Scan operations are complete.

4.6 Deleting a Canon Device

This section describes how to delete a Canon MEAP device from the DPSM app on your smartphone.

You can delete a Canon device in one of two ways:

- 1. From the DPSM Canon Devices menu.
- 2. From the Canon Devices context menu.

4.6.1 Deleting a Device from the Canon Devices Menu

This section describes how to delete a device from the DPSM Canon Devices menu.

1. Find the DPSM app on your BlackBerry → select or touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



The Print & Scan menu is displayed.

2. Select or touch [Canon Devices].

Print & Scan	Canon ⊄
Disconnect	
🖻 Print an Email	
Print a File	
写 Scan	
Recent Scans	
Canon Devices	
Exit	

3. Select or touch the device you want to delete.

Canon Devices	Canon 年
■ iR-ADV 400	
酉 iR-ADV C5030	4

The device's details screen is displayed.

5. Select or touch [Delete].



If you want to go back to the Canon Devices menu, select or touch [Back].

5. Select or touch [Yes].



If you do not want to delete the selected device, select or touch [No].

If you are connected to the selected device, the message <You are currently connected to this device. Do you wish to disconnect?> is displayed. Select or touch [Yes].

The device is deleted.

4.6.2 Deleting a Device from the Context Menu

This section describes how to delete a device from the Canon Devices context menu.

1. Find the DPSM app on your BlackBerry → select or touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



The Print & Scan menu is displayed.

2. Select or touch [Canon Devices].

Print & Scan	Canon ⊄
Disconnect	
🖻 Print an Email	
Print a File	
冨 Scan	
Recent Scans	
Canon Devices	
🖶 Exit	

3. Highlight the device you want to delete \rightarrow press the BlackBerry Menu button.

Canon 年
4

4. Select or touch [Delete].



5. Select or touch [Yes].



If you do not want to delete the selected device, select or touch [No].

If you are connected to the selected device, the message <You are currently connected to this device. Do you wish to disconnect?> is displayed. Select or touch [Yes].

The device is deleted.
4.7 Disconnecting and Exiting the DPSM Application

This section describes how to disconnect and exit from the DPSM app on your smartphone.

1. Find the DPSM app on your BlackBerry \rightarrow select or touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



The Print & Scan menu is displayed.

2. Select or touch [Disconnect].

 Disconnect Print an Email Print a File 	
 Print an Email Print a File 	
🗟 Print a File	
写 Scan	
Recent Scans	
Canon Devices	
🖶 Exit	

This only disconnects you from the current device, as you can only be connected to one device at a time.

3. If you want to exit out of the application, select or touch [Exit].

Print & Scan	Canon 年
Disconnect	
🖻 Print an Email	
🗟 Print a File	
写 Scan	
Recent Scans	
a Canon Devices	
🔄 Exit	

4. If you are connected to a device, select or touch [Disconnect And Exit].



If you select or touch [Hide], the application only runs in the background.

If you do not want to disconnect and exit the application, select or touch [Cancel].

You are disconnected from the Canon MEAP device, and exited out of the application.

4.8 Obtaining Version Information and Help

This section describes how to obtain the DPSM app version information, and to access Help on your BlackBerry smartphone.

1. Find the DPSM app on your BlackBerry \rightarrow select or touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



The Print & Scan menu is displayed.

2. Highlight a menu option \rightarrow press the BlackBerry Menu button \rightarrow select or touch [About].

Connect	Canon
Scan Barcode Select to add new printer	
Select to add printer manually	
⊜ iR-ADV 400	
Switch Application	
Show Keyboard	
Scan Barcode	
Enter Connection Code	
Help	
About	
Exit	

The About screen with the version information is displayed.

If you want to access the DPSM Help Web page, select or touch [Help].

3. Confirm the version information \rightarrow select or touch [OK] to close the About screen.



This page is intentionally left blank.

Chapter 5 Using DPSM on an Android Smartphone or Tablet

This chapter describes how to download and use the DPSM application on a supported Android smartphone or tablet. For more information on supported Android smartphones and tablets, see <u>"Supported Mobile Devices,"</u> on p. 17.

5.1 Downloading the DPSM App

This section describes how to download the DPSM app from the Google Play Store, either directly, or via the MEAP application on the MEAP device.

IMPORTANT

The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.

5.1.1 Downloading the App from the Google Play Store

This section describes how to download the DPSM app via the Google Play Store.

- 1. From your smartphone or tablet, go to the Google Play Store Web site at http://play.google.com, or touch the [Play Store] icon on your smartphone or tablet.
- 2. Search for the DPSM app \rightarrow download the app to your smartphone or tablet.

5.1.2 Downloading the App via the MEAP Device

This section describes how to download the DPSM app via the DPSM MEAP application installed on the MEAP device.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- To download the DPSM app, your smartphone or tablet must be equipped with a camera to scan the barcode and go to the Google Play Store.
 - Main Menu Select a function. Scan and Scan and Сору Fax Send Store 2 Fax/I-Fax Access Secured Tutorial Stored Files Inbox Print Settings/ Authorized Scanner Print & Scan Reg. Shortcut Send
- 1. Walk up to the MEAP device \rightarrow from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].

2. Press [Android®].



3. Scan the QR-Code to go directly to the DPSM app in the Google Play Store.

ዀ Main Menu	Print Canon	& Scan	AND SCAN FOR MOBILE
⊴ © Quick Menu	Scan Barcode Connectic GAKJS Security C BCWBN	Get the Android App! Search for "Print & Scan" in Or scan this barcode with your mobile device	ackBerry® Apple® Android®
Status Monitor/		Close	lease Jobs

If you do not want to scan the QR-Code, press [Close].

5.2 Adding a MEAP Device

Follow the procedure below to add a new MEAP device.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- Make sure that your smartphone or tablet is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

When the application first loads, the following screen appears. Touch [OK] to continue.



Smartphone

Tablet

2. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Canon Devices].



3. Touch [SCAN BARCODE] or [ENTER CODE].

O IMPORTANT

To scan the barcode in the DPSM application on the MEAP device, your mobile device must be equipped with a camera.



If you selected [SCAN BARCODE], the message <Place a barcode inside the viewfinder rectangle to scan it.> appears.

3.1 If you selected [SCAN BARCODE], walk up to the MEAP device → from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].



3.1.1 Hold your smartphone or tablet camera lens over the QR code on the MEAP device.

🕞 Main Menu	Print & Scan Cation Scan Constant and Scan For Mobiles		
🗾 Quick Menu			
	r Scan Barcode or use Connection Code	Get the App!	
	Connection Code GAKISCTKA Security Code KJKKWRHSVR	BlackBerry® Apple® Android®	
		Release Jobs	
Status Monitor/ Cancel	D System Management Mode	Log Out	

Your smartphone or tablet automatically scans the barcode. If the scan is successful, the MEAP device is added to the printer list on your mobile device.

In the screen shot above, Security is enabled, and a Security Code is displayed under the Connection Code. When you scan the barcode, the security code is automatically attached, and you do not have to enter the security code manually. 3.2 If you selected [ENTER CODE], walk up to the MEAP device \rightarrow from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].



3.2.1 Locate the Connection Code on the MEAP device.



3.2.2 Enter the connection code \rightarrow touch [OK].



You can enter the code in uppercase or lowercase characters.

If the entered code is valid, the MEAP device is added to the printer list on your mobile device.

If you do not want to enter the code, touch [Cancel].

3.2.3 If Security is enabled, enter the security code found on the DPSM screen on the MEAP device \rightarrow touch [OK].



The device is added to the Canon Devices screen.

A status indicator is displayed to the right of each device.

On a tablet, the Device Information screen is displayed with the Canon Devices list.



Smartphone

Indicates that the device is available on the network. Green: Gray: Indicates that the device is not available on the network. Check mark: Indicates the default device.

5.3 Printing a File

DPSM V2.0 enables you to scan a document at the MEAP device, save the file to your smartphone or tablet, and then print it out on the MEAP device. You can also print out pictures and Web pages from your smartphone or tablet using the same procedure.

Follow the procedure below to print a saved file using the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- Make sure that your smartphone or tablet is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi</u><u>Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

2. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Print].



3. Touch [File].

🗉 🛍 学 🎄 🛛 🌹 🛍 🧵 11:12	Print & Scan	
Print & Scan	-	
	Print	Print Jobs
Select Print Source	Select Print Source	
File	File	
Gallery	Gallery Scari	Scans
Camera	Web	
Web	Canon Devices	About
Canon Devices About		a m 0.10 - = -
Smartphone	Tablet	B B 9,40 AM ₹, 8

4. Navigate to the desired folder \rightarrow touch the folder that contains the file you want to print \rightarrow touch the file.



5. Touch [Print].



If the content supports a preview image, you can view the file before you print it.

Press [OK] while in the Preview tab to switch to the Print tab.

Press [Cancel] to return to the previous screen.

6. Specify the Print Settings.

NOTE

- The order, in which the Print Settings are listed, is strictly determined by the MEAP device. DPSM displays these settings in the order in which they are received from the device.
- You can also select to print from a different device.
- 6.1 To select a different device from which to print, touch the device's name next to $\langle Device \rangle \rightarrow$ select the device you want to use.



6.2 To select the number of copies to print, touch the number next to <Copies> \rightarrow enter the number of copies on the keyboard that is displayed \rightarrow touch [Done].

Before entering the number of copies, delete the number that is displayed currently, and then enter the desired number of copies.



Smartphone

Tablet

6.3 If you want to print the document on one side of the paper or both sides of the paper, touch [Page Layout] → select [1-Sided], [2-Sided (Left Edge)], or [2-Sided (Top Edge)].



[1-Sided]:	The file is printed on only one side of the paper.
[2-Sided (Left Edge)]:	The file is printed on both sides of the paper and can be bound at the left edge.
[2-Sided (Top Edge)]:	The file is printed on both sides of the paper and can be bound at the top edge.

6.4 To select whether to print in black-and-white or color, touch [Color Mode] \rightarrow select the color mode.

[Color] is only an option if your MEAP device supports color printing.

Select [Auto] if you want the machine to automatically determine the color mode.



6.5 If you want to collate or group your document pages, touch [Collate] \rightarrow select [Collate] or [Group].



[Collate]: The pages of your document are offset in page order.

[Group]: Each page of your document is grouped together in page order, depending on how many copies you select to make.

6.6 If the MEAP device you are using has hole punch capabilities, touch [Hole Punch] → select [Yes] or [No].



6.7 If the MEAP device you are using has stapling capabilities, touch [Staple] → select the stapling location.

You can select from [No Staples], [Upper Left (Single)], [Upper Right (Single)], [Lower Left (Single)], [Lower Right (Single)], [Left (Double)], [Right (Double)] as the stapling location.

The Printer Settings are set.

7. Touch [OK] to send the print job to the machine.



The print job is created and sent to the selected printer. If security is enabled, proceed to step 8.

If you do not want to send the print job, touch [Cancel].

If you want to refresh the capabilities of the selected device, touch [\bigcirc] on your smartphone, or touch [Refresh Device Information] on your tablet \rightarrow touch [OK] to clear the message <Device information has been updated. If you attempted to print or scan, please review your job options and try again.>.

If security is enabled on the MEAP device and your session expired, you must authenticate to the device by scanning the barcode or by entering the security code → touch [OK].

For instructions on scanning the barcode or entering the security code, see <u>"Adding</u> a <u>MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 118.



You can also select a different device to print your document by touching [Select Device].

8.1 If security is enabled and your session did not expire, your print job is held at the MEAP device. To print the held job, go to the Print Jobs screen \rightarrow touch the print job that was held.



8.2 Touch [Release].



The print job is released and printed.

If you do not want to release the selected job, touch [Cancel].

You can also release your document at the MEAP device. For instructions, see steps 7 to 9 of <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 82.

5.4 Printing an Image from the Photo Gallery

Follow the procedure below to print a saved image from the photo gallery using the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- Make sure that your smartphone or tablet is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi</u><u>Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

2. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Print].



3. Touch [Gallery].

🗉 🕮 学 🍵 👘 🏺 11:12	Print & Scan	
🛜 Print & Scan	-	
	Print	Print Jobs
Select Print Source	Select Print Source	
File	File	
Gallery	Gallery	Scàns
	Camera	
Camera	Web	<u>_</u>
Web	Canon Devices	About
canon Devices About	← 合 凸 臼	● ⊠ 9:46 AM ₹&
Smartphone	Tablet	

If there are multiple gallery apps installed on your smartphone or tablet, you are prompted to select the app in which your image is stored.

4. Select the image you want to print.



Smartphone

The print preview screen is displayed.

5. Touch [Print].

If you are using a tablet, proceed to step 6.



6. Specify the Print Settings.

For instructions on specifying the Print Settings, see step 6 of "Printing a File," on p. 125.



Smartphone

Tablet

7. Touch [OK] to send the print job to the machine.



The print job is created and sent to the selected printer. If security is enabled, proceed to step 8.

If you do not want to send the print job, touch [Cancel].

If you want to refresh the capabilities of the selected device, touch [\square] on your smartphone, or touch [Refresh Device Information] on your tablet \rightarrow touch [OK] to clear the message <Device information has been updated. If you attempted to print or scan, please review your job options and try again.>.

8. If security is enabled on the MEAP device and your session expired, you must authenticate to the device by scanning the barcode or by entering the security code → touch [OK].

For instructions on scanning the barcode or entering the security code, see <u>"Adding</u> a <u>MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 118.



You can also select a different device to print your document by touching [Select Device].

8.1 If security is enabled and your session did not expire, your print job is held at the MEAP device. To print the held job, go to the Print Jobs screen \rightarrow touch the print job that was held.



8.2 Touch [Release].



The print job is released and printed.

If you do not want to release the selected job, touch [Cancel].

You can also release your document at the MEAP device. For instructions, see steps 7 to 9 of <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 82.

5.5 Printing an Image from the Camera

Follow the procedure below to print a photo from the camera using the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- Make sure that your smartphone or tablet is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi</u><u>Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.
2. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Print].



3. Touch [Camera].

🗉 🖞 🎍 🤤 💼 11:12	Print & Scan	
🛜 Print & Scan	-	
	Print	Print Jobs
Select Print Source	Select Print Source	
File	File	
Gallery	Gallery	Scans
Camera	Camera Web	
Web		i
	Canon Devices	
Canon Devices About		0.10
		● ⊠ 9:46 am ₹.∎
Smartphone	Tablet	

If there are multiple camera apps installed on your smartphone or tablet, you are prompted to select the app in which you want to take your picture.

4. Using the camera app, take the photo you want to print.



The print preview screen is displayed.

5. Touch [Print].

If you are using a tablet, proceed to step 6.



6. Specify the Print Settings.

For instructions on specifying the Print Settings, see step 6 of <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 125.



Smartphone

Tablet

7. Touch [OK] to send the print job to the machine.



The print job is created and sent to the selected printer. If security is enabled, proceed to step 8.

If you do not want to send the print job, touch [Cancel].

If you want to refresh the capabilities of the selected device, touch [\square] on your smartphone, or touch [Refresh Device Information] on your tablet \rightarrow touch [OK] to clear the message <Device information has been updated. If you attempted to print or scan, please review your job options and try again.>.

If security is enabled on the MEAP device and your session expired, you must authenticate to the device by scanning the barcode or by entering the security code → touch [OK].

For instructions on scanning the barcode or entering the security code, see <u>"Adding</u> a <u>MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 118.



You can also select a different device to print your document by touching [Select Device].

8.1 If security is enabled and your session did not expire, your print job is held at the MEAP device. To print the held job, go to the Print Jobs screen \rightarrow touch the print job that was held.



8.2 Touch [Release].



The print job is released and printed.

If you do not want to release the selected job, touch [Cancel].

You can also release your document at the MEAP device. For instructions, see steps 7 to 9 of <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 82.

5.6 Printing a Web Page

Follow the procedure below to print a Web page using the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- Make sure that your smartphone or tablet is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi</u><u>Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

2. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Print].



3. Touch [Web].

🗉 🛍 🌵 🍈 🧳 👘 🏮 11:12	Print & Scan	
Frint & Scan	-	
	Print	Print Jobs.
Select Print Source	Select Print Source	
File	File	
Gallery	Scan Camera	Scans
Camera	Web	
Web	Canon Devices	About
Canon Devices About		.≞. co: 0:16= a
Smartphone	Tablet	■ Ma 9.40 AM 4 8

A URL entry dialog box is displayed.

4. Enter the URL to the Web page you want to print \rightarrow touch [OK].



The Web page preview screen is displayed.

5. Use the DPSM tools to navigate to a different Web page, go back or forward in your Web page navigation, refresh the Web page, save the Web page as a PDF, or print the Web page.



5.1 To go to a different Web page, touch $[\textcircled{O}] \rightarrow$ enter a new Web address \rightarrow touch [OK].



If you do not want to enter a new Web address, touch [Cancel].

- 5.2 To go back in your Web page navigation, touch $[\leftarrow]$. To go forward, touch $[\rightarrow]$.
- 5.3 To reload the current URL, touch $[\mathbf{G}]$.

5.4 To save the Web page as a PDF, touch the Menu button [\blacksquare] \rightarrow touch [Save as PDF].



5.4.1 Select the program in which to save the PDF file.



5.5 To print the selected Web page, touch [Print].



6. Specify the Print Settings.

For instructions on specifying the Print Settings, see step 6 of <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 125.



7. Touch [OK] to send the print job to the machine.



The print job is created and sent to the selected printer. If security is enabled, proceed to step 8.

If you do not want to send the print job, touch [Cancel].

If you want to refresh the capabilities of the selected device, touch [\square] on your smartphone, or touch [Refresh Device Information] on your tablet \rightarrow touch [OK] to clear the message <Device information has been updated. If you attempted to print or scan, please review your job options and try again.>.

8. If security is enabled on the MEAP device and your session expired, you must authenticate to the device by scanning the barcode or by entering the security code → touch [OK].

For instructions on scanning the barcode or entering the security code, see <u>"Adding</u> a <u>MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 118.



You can also select a different device to print your document by touching [Select Device].

8.1 If security is enabled and your session did not expire, your print job is held at the MEAP device. To print the held job, go to the Print Jobs screen \rightarrow touch the print job that was held.



8.2 Touch [Release].



The print job is released and printed.

If you do not want to release the selected job, touch [Cancel].

You can also release your document at the MEAP device. For instructions, see steps 7 to 9 of <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 82.

5.7 Performing Print Job Operations

Follow the procedure below to perform print job operations from your smartphone or tablet.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- Make sure that your smartphone or tablet is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi</u><u>Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

- Print & Scan

 Print

 Print

 Print

 Print

 Scan

 Scan

 Scans

 Sc
- 2. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Print Jobs].

3. Touch and hold down the job on which you want to open, print, or delete.



A pop-up menu appears.

If you are using a tablet, you can clear all inactive print jobs. From the Print Jobs screen, touch [Clear] \rightarrow touch [Yes].

If you do not want to clear all inactive print jobs, touch [No].



3.1 If you want to open the selected job, touch [Open].

🍯 🌍 😳 🗈 🕸 🌵 🛎 🖙 🛋 🛢 11:53	Print Jobs		and the start
(Print Jobs 🝵	🛡 Today		
Today	WWW.google.com-040413_102244.pdf Completed		
www.google.com-040313_1140	WWW.google.com-040413_102151.pdf Hald Ac Device		
Completed 04/03/13	Canton-dpsm-20130404_101046-1806309 Completed	771.jp <u>é</u>	01/03/11
	SC20120809-155702.jpg Completed	Open	- 44/6/43
Open	Campleted	Print	
Print		Delete	
Delete			
	本の日辺	~	🖶 🔒 🧟 🖾 10:28 am 7: 8
Smartphone		Tablet	

The document opens in the file format that was selected.

3.2 If you want to print the selected job, touch [Print] \rightarrow print the document.

For instructions on printing the document, see steps 5 to 8 of <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 125.



3.3 If you want to delete the print job, touch [Delete] \rightarrow touch [Yes].



If you do not want to delete the print job, touch [No].

The print job is deleted from the list.

Operations complete.

5.8 Scanning a Document to Your Android Device

DPSM enables you to scan a document at a MEAP device, save it to your Android mobile device, and then share it.

Follow the procedure below to scan a file using the Direct Print & Scan Mobile app on your smartphone or tablet.

IMPORTANT

Before you scan, you must first select a printer. For information on selecting a device, see <u>"Adding a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 118.

- 1. Place the document you want to scan into the feeder or on the platen glass of the MEAP device.
- 2. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

3. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Scan].



4. Specify the Scan Settings.

NOTE

- The order, in which the Scan Settings are listed, is strictly determined by the MEAP device. DPSM displays these settings in the order in which they are received from the device.
- You can also select to scan from a different device.
- 4.1 To select a different device from which to scan, touch the device's name next to $\langle Device \rangle \rightarrow$ select the device you want to use.

A 🚱 🗉 🕈	ā ♀ di	11:41	t 📷 Scan		OX. Cancel 🗿 Refresh Device S	ofermation
(💽 Scan			Device:		IR-ADV C5030	
Device:	ID ADV	100	Scan Name:	[Diplional		
Device.	IR-ADV -	400	File Type:	PDF		
Scan Name:	Optional		Resolution:	200 dpi		
	1-1-	-	Page Size:	Auto		
File Type:	PDF	-	Page Layout:	1-Sided		
			Color Mode:	Auto		
Resolution:	200 dpi	•	Note: Not all combinations of advanced options will work on all printe	ars.		
Page Size:	Letter-R					
Page Layout:	1-Sided	-				
Color Mode:	Auto	•				
Note: Not all cor advanced option printers.	nbinations of is will work on a	all				
DK	CANCEL	C	不合可见		a e a 📾 10:32 «	1.17
Smai	rtphone		7	Tablet		

4.1.1 Select the desired device, or connect to a new device.

For information on connecting to a new device, see <u>"Adding a</u> <u>MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 118.

If you are using a tablet, select the device \rightarrow touch [Use Device]



4.2 If necessary, enter a name for the scan \rightarrow touch [OK].

A 🜍 🗉 🕸	-ā ≑ d	11:42	(🛜 Scan		DK Cancel O	Refresh Device Information
Scan			Device:		iR-ADV 400	
Device:	iR-AD	V 400	Scan Name:	scant		
D C T C C T	in the		File Type:	PDF		
Scan Name:	scan1	1.00	Resolution:	200 dpi		
	1		Page Size:	Letter-R		
File Type:	PDF	-	Page Layout:	1-Sided		
			Color Mode:	Auto		
ок scan1 1 2 3 4 @ # \$ % ALT ! "	CANCEL	S B 9 0 + () ? ≪X . Done			a . 9 m	0.55
Smo	rtnhono		T _a	blot		
Silla	riphone		18	Diet		

4.3 To specify the file type for the scan, touch the File Type drop-down list \rightarrow select the file type.

A 📀 📀 🗉 🖻	Ý 🍈 💎 🛍 📒	11:43 (Scan		DK Cancel 🗿 Befresk Device Information
(Scan		Device:		IR-ADV 400
Dovices	ID ADV AD	Scan Name:	scant	
	IN-ADV ADI	File Type:	PDF	
Scan Name:	scan1	Resolution:	PDF	
	Stant	Page Size:	TIFF	
File Type:	PDF	Page Layout:	XPS PowerPoint 2007	
		Color Mode:	Auto	
PDF P JPEG TIFF P XPS PowerPoint 200	7			
Color Mode:	Auto	-		
Note: Not all con advanced option printers.	mbinations of ns will work on all			
		c took		● = 🔮 🕿 10:34 m ਵ.∎
Sma	rtphone		Tablet	

The default file type is 'PDF'.

4.4 To specify the scan resolution, touch the Resolution drop-down list \rightarrow select the scanning resolution.

A 📀 🖓 🗉 🛍	🖞 🊔 🖙 📶 📒 11:44	t 🛜 Scan		DK Cancel 🧿 Befresh Device Information
(Scan		Device:		iR-ADV 400
Device	IR ADV ARR	Scan Name:	scant	
Device.	JASADV SOU	File Type:	IPEG	
Scan Name:	scan1	Resolution:	200 dpl	
		Page Size:	200 dpl	
File Type:	PDF -	Page Layout:	300 dpi	
	Day and the second	Color Mode:	HOLO	1
P 200 dpi P 300 dpi	 (a) (b) (c) (c)			
Color Mode:	Auto 👻			
Note: Not all con advanced option printers.	mbinations of ns will work on all			
шК	CANCEL C	<003		● = ● ≈ 10:34 - qu
Sma	rtphone		Fablet	

The default resolution is '200 dpi'.

4.5 To specify the paper size of the scan, touch the Page Size drop-down list \rightarrow select the paper size.

A 📀 😨 🗉 🛱	\$ \$ # ₽	11:44 (📷 Scan		OK Cancel 🗿 Befresh Device Information
(Scan		Device:		iR-ADV 400
Device:	IR-ADV ADD	Scan Name:	scant	
Derree.	313 242 7 9400	File Type:	IPEG	
Scan Name:	scan1	Resolution:	300 dpi	
		Page Size:	Letter-R	
File Type:	PDF	Page Layout:	Letter-R	
R		Color Mode: Note: Not all combinations of advanced options will work on all printers.	Legal	
P Letter-R	(•		
PLegal	(
Color Mode:	Auto	-		
Note: Not all con advanced option printers.	mbinations of ns will work on all			
шК		0 不安田道		
Sma	rtphone	Ta	blet	

Only the paper sizes that the machine supports are displayed and can be selected.

4.6 To specify the type of one- or two-sided document you are scanning, touch the Page Layout drop-down list \rightarrow select [1-Sided] or [2-Sided].

A 🌏 🕑 🗉 🖻	∲ ≜ 🗣 d i	11:45	c Scan		OK Cancel O Refresh Device Information
(Scan			Device:		iR-ADV 400
Device:	IR-AD	v Ann	Scan Name:	scant	
			File Type:	IPEG	
Scan Name:	scan1		Resolution:	300 dpi	
			Page Size:	Leitter-R	
File Type:	PDF	-	Page Layout:	1-Sided	
Destation			Color Mode:	1-Sided	
1-Sided			Note: Not all combinations of advanced options will work on all printers.	2-Sided	
P 2-Sided		0			
Color Mode:	Auto				
Note: Not all cor advanced optior printers.	mbinations of ns will work or	n all			
		C	不合自國		🔹 🔹 🕿 10:35 // 🖬
Sma	rtphone		Ta	ablet	

The default page layout is '1-Sided'.

4.7 To specify the color mode, touch the Color Mode drop-down list \rightarrow select [Auto], [Color], or [Black & White].

A 📀 🕑 🗉 🖻	4 🛎 😤 🖬 📒 11:45	t 📷 Scan		OK Cancel O Refresk Device Information
(Scan		Device:		IR-ADV 400
Device:	IR-ADV AND	Scan Name:	scant	
	110.00 Y 1000	File Type:	IPEG	.4
Scan Name:	scan1	Resolution:	300 dpi	4
		Page Size:	Letter-R	4
File Type:	PDF -	Page Layout:	2-Sided	4
		Color Mode:	Auto	
Auto		Note: Not all combinations of advanced options will work on all printers.	Auto	
P Color P	\odot		Color Black & White	
Black & White	O			
Note: Not all com advanced option printers.	nbinations of s will work on all			
ШK	CANCEL C	本心自然		a a 🔹 🕿 10:35 🖬 .
Smar	tphone	Та	blet	

The default color mode is 'Auto'.

The Scan Settings are set.

5. Touch [OK] to start scanning.



Scanning starts. If security is enabled, proceed to step 6.

If you do not want to scan the document, touch [Cancel].

If you want to refresh the capabilities of the selected device, touch [\bigcirc] on your smartphone, or touch [Refresh Device Information] on your tablet \rightarrow touch [OK] to clear the message <Device information has been updated. If you attempted to print or scan, please review your job options and try again.>.

6. If security is enabled on the MEAP device and your session expired, you must authenticate to the device by scanning the barcode or by entering the security code → touch [OK].

For instructions on scanning the barcode or entering the security code, see <u>"Adding</u> <u>a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 118.



You can also select a different device to scan your document by touching [Select Device].

Once you have authenticated to the device, the document is scanned, and the result of your scan is as shown below. To open, print, share, or delete your scanned document, see <u>"Performing Operations on a Scanned Document,"</u> on p. 173.



5.9 Performing Operations on a Scanned Document

After you scan a document to your smartphone or tablet, you can open, print, share, or delete it.

Follow the procedure below to perform operations on a scanned document using the Direct Print & Scan Mobile app on your smartphone or tablet.

1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

3. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Scans].



4. Touch and hold down the scan on which you want to open, share, print, or delete.



A pop-up menu appears.

4.1 If you want to open the selected job, touch [Open].

Smartphone		Tablet	
	11 日 4 4		الله 🔒 🤗 🖉 10:58 مما بريد
Delete			
Print		Delete	
Share		Share Print	
Open	Devenication of (1.0.4 KBp)	Open	
scan1(2).pdf	scan 2.jpg oversloaded (164 ND)	scan3.pdf	
Today	scan3.pdf Deventouded (926 J.b)		
Scans	• Today		
🖥 🌍 🕑 🗉 🜵 🌲 🖙 🚛 💄 11:46	Scans		

The document opens in the file format that was selected.

If a supported application is not available, an application selection screen appears, and you must select an appropriate application in which to open the selected document.

IMPORTANT

TIFF files may not open properly. For example, the screen may turn blank. You may need to find an app that properly supports TIFF files. 4.2 If you want to share the selected job, touch [Share].

An application selection screen is displayed.



4.2.1 Select an application to use for sharing the document.

4.3 If you want to print the selected job, touch [Print] \rightarrow print the document.

For instructions on printing the document, see steps 6 to 8 of <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 125.



4.4 If you want to delete the scanned job, touch [Delete] \rightarrow touch [Yes].

🗿 🎯 🗹 🖻 🌵 🎄 🖙 📾 💄 11:51	Scans		
(Scans	🖻 Today		
Today	scan3.pdf Georgeniteided (V911-hile)		
scan1(2).pdf	stan 2.jpg. Operational (184 MB)		
Downloaded (6 K8) 04/03/13	Scantling Neuritician d (194 Kay)	Deleting Scan	- 94/08/11
Are you sure you would like to delete this scan?		Are you sure you would like to delete this scan?	
Yes No			
	十〇日四		● ● @ @ 11:02 m ₹.8
Smartphone		Tablet	

If you do not want to delete the scanned job, touch [No].

The scanned job is deleted from the list.

Operations complete.

5.10 Specifying the Default Printer

The DPSM V2.0 app enables you to select a default printer to use for printing and scanning operations from your smartphone or tablet.

This section describes specifying the default printer on a smartphone, but the procedure is the same for a tablet.

1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

3. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Canon Devices].



4. Touch and hold down the device you want to set as the default printer.



A pop-up menu is displayed.

5. Touch [Select as default].



A green check mark appears on the default printer.


5.11 Viewing Device Information

This section describes how to view specific device information from the DPSM app.

1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

3. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Canon Devices].



- 4. View the device information.
 - 4.1 If you are using a tablet, the device information is displayed next to the selected device.

Canon Devices			Scan Barcode	Enter Code
🚈 iR-ADV 400	٥	Device Name IR-ADV 400		
		Device Location		
		Service URL https://10.50.140.147:8443/meapmobile/api-ssl		
		Supports Printing Yes		
		Supports Scanning Yes		
		Supports Stapling		
		Supports Hole Punching		
		No Supports Color Printing		
		No		
本合司区		\sim 1	■ 4:37 ·	M 14

4.2 If you are using a smartphone, touch the device of whose information you want to view.



The Device Information screen is displayed.

4.2.1 View the device information.



You can also view the device information by holding down the device name, and touching [View info] from the pop-up menu.

🗉 🖻 🜵 🌲	😤 🖬 🔋	10:57
iR-ADV 400		
Select as default		
View info		
Show jobs		
Share		
Update		
Delete		
SCAN BARCODE	ENTER COD	E.

The Device Information screen is displayed.

5.12 Viewing the Print Jobs Sent to a Device

This section describes how to view the print jobs sent to a specific device.

1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

3. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Canon Devices].



4. Touch and hold down the device that contains the print jobs you want to view.



A pop-up menu is displayed.

5. Touch [Show jobs].



The Print Jobs screen is displayed.

6. View the print jobs that were sent to the device you selected in step 4.



5.13 Sharing Device Information

This section describes how to share the URL to the printer via a barcode.

Only the URL of the printer is shared.

1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

3. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Canon Devices].



4. Touch and hold down the device that you want to share.



A pop-up menu is displayed.

5. Touch [Share].



A barcode that you can scan with your mobile device is displayed.

6. Scan the barcode with your Android mobile device.



The URL of the printer is shared.

5.14 Updating Device Information

This section describes how to update the capabilities of a selected MEAP device.

1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

3. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Canon Devices].



4. Touch and hold down the device that contains the capabilities you want to update.



A pop-up menu is displayed.

5. Touch [Update].



A confirmation message is displayed.

6. Touch [OK].



The device information is updated.

5.15 Deleting a Canon Device

This section describes how to delete a Canon device from your smartphone or tablet.

1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

3. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [Canon Devices].



4. Touch and hold down the device that you want to delete.



A pop-up menu is displayed.

5. Touch [Delete].



A confirmation message is displayed.

6. Touch [Yes].

You can also select to delete the print or scan jobs remaining on the selected device by touching the [Delete jobs] check box.



The device and any jobs are deleted.

5.16 Obtaining Version Information and Help

This section describes how to obtain the DPSM version information, and to access Help on your smartphone or tablet.

1. Find the DPSM app on your smartphone or tablet \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on a Smartphone

Print & Scan Icon on a Tablet

The Print & Scan screen is displayed.

2. From the Print & Scan screen, touch [About].



3. Confirm the version information



4. If you want to access the DPSM Help Web page, touch [MORE INFORMATION] (smartphone) or [More Information] (tablet).

The Help Web page opens.

This page is intentionally left blank.

Chapter 6 Using DPSM on an Apple iPhone or iPad

This chapter describes how to download and use the DPSM application on a supported Apple iPhone or iPad. For more information on supported Apple iPhones or iPads, see <u>"Supported Mobile Devices,"</u> on p. 17.

6.1 Downloading the DPSM App

This section describes how to download the DPSM app from Apple's iTunes Web site, either directly, or via the MEAP application on the MEAP device.

IMPORTANT

The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.

6.1.1 Downloading the App from the Apple App Store

This section describes how to download the DPSM app via Apple's App Store (iTunes).

- 1. From your iPhone or iPad, go to the App Store (iTunes).
- 2. Search for the DPSM app \rightarrow install and download the app to your iPhone or iPad.

6.1.2 Downloading the App via the MEAP Device

This section describes how to download the DPSM app via the DPSM MEAP application installed on the MEAP device.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- To download the DPSM app, your smartphone must be equipped with a camera to scan the barcode and go to Apple's iTunes App Store.
 - Main Menu Select a function. Scan and Scan and Сору Fax Store Send 2 Fax/I-Fax Access Secured Tutorial Stored Files Inbox Print Settings/ Authorized Scanner Print & Scan Reg. Shortcut Send
- 1. Walk up to the MEAP device \rightarrow from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].

2. Press [Apple®].



3. Scan the QR-Code to go directly to the DPSM app in Apple's iTunes App Store.

🕞 Main Menu	🔄 Print & Scan	-
🗾 Quick Menu		N FOR MOBILE
	Scan Barcode Get the iOS App!	e App!
	Search for "Print & Scan" in the iTunes App	Store ackBerry®
	Connectid GAKJS Security C BCWBN your iPhone or iPad	Apple® Android®
	Close	lease Jobs
Status Monitor/ Cancel	D System Management Mode	Log Out

If you do not want to scan the QR-Code, press [Close].

6.2 Adding a MEAP Device

Follow the procedure below to add a new device.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- Make sure that your iPhone or iPad is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your iPhone or iPad \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on an iPhone



Print & Scan Icon on an iPad

When the application first loads, the following screen appears. Touch [Done] to continue.



2. If you are using an iPhone, touch the [Devices] icon. If you are using an iPad, touch [Canon Devices].



3. To add a new device, touch [Scan QR Code] or [Enter a Connection Code].

O IMPORTANT

To scan the barcode in the DPSM application on the MEAP device, your mobile device must be equipped with a camera.



If there are other devices listed and you want to use one, touch the desired device's name.

When you touch the blue arrow next to a device's name, you can also set the device's default Printer Settings and Scanner Settings. See, <u>"Specifying Default Printer and Scanner Settings,"</u> on p. 268.

If there is a blank space, this means the Canon device was not given a name. To use a device, you must assign the device a name. For more information on naming a device, see the documentation that came with your MEAP device. 3.1 If you selected [Scan QR Code], walk up to the MEAP device \rightarrow from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].



3.1.1 Hold your iPhone or iPad's camera lens over the QR code on the MEAP device.



Your iPhone or iPad automatically scans the barcode. If the scan is successful, the MEAP device is added to the Canon Device's List.

In the screen shot above, Security is enabled, and a Security Code is displayed under the Connection Code. When you scan the barcode, the security code is automatically attached, and you do not have to enter the security code manually.

IMPORTANT

If your iOS device does not add the Canon device, you may have to disable the SSL Settings. See <u>"Disabling SSL</u> <u>Communication,"</u> on p. 32. 3.2 If you selected [Enter a Connection Code], walk up to the MEAP device \rightarrow from the Main Menu, press [Print & Scan].



3.2.1 Locate the Connection Code on the MEAP device.



3.2.2 Enter the connection code.



You can enter the code in uppercase or lowercase characters.

If the entered code is valid, the MEAP device is added to the printer list on your iOS device.

If you do not want to enter the code, touch [Canon Devices].

3.2.3 If Security is enabled, enter the security code found on the DPSM screen on the MEAP device \rightarrow touch [Next].



The device is added to the Canon Devices screen.

6.3 Printing an E-Mail Attachment

Follow the procedure below to print an e-mail attachment from your Apple iPhone or iPad using the DPSM app.

IMPORTANT

- Before you print, you must first select a printer. For information on selecting a device, see <u>"Adding a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 204.
- If you want to print graphic file attachments (such as JPG, TIFF, or MTIFF), save the graphic file attachments to the Photo Library via the Save Image button on the Share Menu. Then, you can print them with DPSM.
- 1. Find and touch the native e-mail application on your iPhone or iPad.





iPad

2. Select an e-mail message from your inbox that has the attachment you want to print.



3. Print the attachment.

🖱 important

Only PDF and TXT documents are supported, and can only be printed with the DPSM app.

3.1 If you want to print directly, press and hold down the attachment.



The Action menu is displayed.

3.1.1 Touch [Open in "Print & Scan"].

If there are multiple print applications on your iPhone or iPad and [Open in "Print & Scan"] is not displayed, touch [Open In] \rightarrow touch [Print & Scan].

sail. Sprint	3G	12:10 PM		
test 3/6		1 of 2	4	V
03/26/20	12 08:58	AM		
From:				
To:				
Date: Subject:	03/06/2 test	2012 03:28 F 3/6	PM	
-	_		_	_
	Q	uick Lool	k	
0	pen in	"Print &	Scan"	
	C	pen In	-	
				-
		Cancel	-	

Touch [Quick Look] to quickly view the attachment.

If you do not want to print the attachment, touch [Cancel].

3.2 If you want to preview the attachment before you print it, tap the attachment once.



The attachment opens in the Quick Look preview.

3.2.1 Select [



The Open in menu is displayed.



3.2.2 Touch [Open in "Print & Scan"].

If there are multiple print applications on your iPhone or iPad, select [Open In] to display [Open in "Print & Scan"].

If you select [Print], the native Apple iOS print driver opens.

4. If you want to change or set the Print settings, touch the Device Options [10] icon.



5. Specify the Print Settings.

NOTE

- The order, in which the Print Settings are listed, is strictly determined by the MEAP device. DPSM displays these settings in the order in which they are received from the device.
- You can also select to print from a different device.
- 5.1 To select a different device, touch the device's name under <Device Name> \rightarrow select the device you want to use.
- 5.2 To select the number of copies to print, touch the number next to \langle Copies \rangle \rightarrow scroll to and select the desired number of copies \rightarrow touch [Select].

n AT&T 🛜	11:30 AM	-
Done		
Device Na	ime	
iR-ADV C	5030	
Printer Se	ttings	
Copies		1
Cancel	Copies	Select
T	-	
2		
3		_
4		
5	_	

If you do not want to select the number of copies, touch [Cancel].

5.3 To select whether to print in black-and-white or color, touch [Color Mode] \rightarrow scroll to and select the desired color mode \rightarrow touch [Select].

[Color] is only an option if your MEAP device supports color printing.

Select [Auto] if you want the machine to automatically determine the color mode.

🚛 AT&T 🛜	11:30 AM	
Done		_
Device I	Name	
iR-ADV	C5030	
Printer S	Settings	
Copies		3
Cancel	Color Mode	Select
Auto		
Color		
Black	& White	

If you do not want to select the Color Mode, touch [Cancel].
5.4 If you want to print the document on one side of the paper or both sides of the paper, touch [Page Layout] → scroll to and select [1-Sided], [2-Sided (Left Edge)], or [2-Sided (Top Edge)] → touch [Select].

Done	11:30 AM	
Device N	lame	
iR-ADV	C5030	
Printer S	ettings	
Copies		3
Cancel	Page Layout	Select
1-Sideo	ł	
2-Sideo	d (Left Edge)	
2-Sideo	d (Top Edge)	
and the second	Carlos Contractor	-

[1-Sided]:	The e-mail attachment is printed on only one side of the paper.
[2-Sided (Left Edge)]:	The e-mail attachment is printed on both sides of the paper and can be bound at the left edge.
[2-Sided (Top Edge)]:	The e-mail attachment is printed on both sides of the paper and can be bound at the top edge.

5.5 If you want to collate or group your document pages, touch [Collate] \rightarrow scroll to and select [Collate] or [Group] \rightarrow touch [Select].

Done	11:30 AM	
Device N	ame	
iR-ADV	C5030	
Printer S	ettings	
Copies		3
Cancel	Collate	Select
Collate	_	_
Group		

[Collate]: The pages of your document are offset in page order.

- [Group]: Each page of your document is grouped together in page order, depending on how many copies you select to make.
- 5.6 If the MEAP device you are using has hole punch capabilities, touch [Hole Punch] \rightarrow scroll to and select [On] or [Off] \rightarrow touch [Select].

5.7 If the MEAP device you are using has stapling capabilities, touch [Staple] \rightarrow scroll to and select the stapling location \rightarrow touch [Select] \rightarrow [Done].

AT&T 🛜	11:31 AM	
Done		
Device Na	ime	
iR-ADV C	5030	
Printer Se	ttings	
Copies		3
Cancel	Staple	Select
No Stap	le	
Upper L	eft (single)	
Upper R	ight (single)	
Lower L	eft (single)	

The Printer Settings are set, and the Print Preview screen is displayed.

6. Touch [Print].



The print job is created and sent to the selected printer. If security is enabled, proceed to step 7.

If you are using an iPad, you can also save the PDF or TXT attachment by touching the Save [\square] icon, and then following the instructions on the screen. To save the e-mail attachment to your iPhone, touch [\square] \rightarrow touch [Save].

7. If security is enabled on the MEAP device and your session expired, touch $[OK] \rightarrow$ authenticate to the device \rightarrow scan the barcode or enter the security code.

For instructions on scanning the barcode or entering the security code, see <u>"Adding</u> <u>a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 204.



7.1 If security is enabled and your session did not expire, your print job is held at the MEAP device. To print the held job, touch $[OK] \rightarrow$ go to the Print jobs screen \rightarrow touch the print job that was held.



7.2 Touch [Release].



The print job is released and printed.

To cancel the selected job, touch [Cancel Job].

If you do not want to release the selected job, touch [Done] to return to the Print Jobs screen.

You can also release your document at the MEAP device. For instructions, see steps 7 to 9 of <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 82.

6.4 Printing an Image from an iPhone

Follow the procedure below to print an image from a photo album or camera roll on your iPhone using the DPSM app.

IMPORTANT

- Before you print, you must first select a printer. For information on selecting a device, see <u>"Adding a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 204.
- Make sure that your iPhone is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your iPhone \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



2. Touch [Print].



3. Touch [Photos].



4. Select an image, or select [Camera Roll] or [Photo Library] to open the desired image you want to print.

The next few steps show that [Camera Roll] was selected.

AT&	r 🗢 11:38 AM	
_	Photos	Cancel
	Camera Roll (138)	>
	Photo Library (232)	>
0 minut 0 i	Last Import (3)	>
	Last 12 Months (232)	>
	Last 12 Months (232)	>

5. Select the image you want to print.



The Print Preview screen is displayed.

6. If you want to change or set the Print settings, touch the Device Options [10] icon.



NOTE

You can also select to print from a different device.

7. Specify the Print Settings.

For instructions on setting the Print Settings, see step 5 of <u>"Printing an E-Mail Attachment,"</u> on p. 210.

8. Touch [Print].



The print job is created and sent to the selected printer.

If security is enabled, proceed to step 9.

9. If security is enabled on the MEAP device and your session expired, touch [OK] → authenticate to the device → scan the barcode or enter the security code.

For instructions on scanning the barcode or entering the security code, see <u>"Adding</u> <u>a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 204.



9.1 If security is enabled and your session did not expire, your print job is held at the MEAP device. To print the held job, touch $[OK] \rightarrow$ go to the Print jobs screen \rightarrow touch the print job that was held.



9.2 Touch [Release].



The print job is released and printed.

To cancel the selected job, touch [Cancel Job].

If you do not want to release the selected job, touch [Done] to return to the Print Jobs screen.

You can also release your document at the MEAP device. For instructions, see steps 7 to 9 of <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 82.

6.5 Printing an Image from an iPad

Follow the procedure below to print an image from the photo album on your iPad using the DPSM app.

IMPORTANT

- Before you print, you must first select a printer. For information on selecting a device, see <u>"Adding a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 204.
- Make sure that your iPad is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your iPad \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



2. Touch [Print] \rightarrow [Photos].



2. Touch [Camera Roll], or select a photo album to open the desired image you want to print.



3. Select the image you want to print.



The Print Preview screen is displayed.

4. If you want to change or set the Print settings, touch the Device Options [10] icon.



NOTE

You can also select to print from a different device.

5. Specify the Print Settings.

For instructions on setting the Print Settings, see step 5 of <u>"Printing an E-Mail Attachment,"</u> on p. 210.

6. Touch [Print].



The print job is created and sent to the selected printer.

If security is enabled, proceed to step 7.

7. If security is enabled on the MEAP device and your session expired, touch [Done]
 → authenticate to the device → scan the barcode or enter the security code.

For instructions on scanning the barcode or entering the security code, see <u>"Adding</u> a <u>MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 204.



7.1 If security is enabled and your session did not expire, your print job is held at the MEAP device. To print the held job, touch [Done] \rightarrow touch [Jobs] \rightarrow touch the print job that was held.

No Service 🗟	1:50 PM		48% 🔳
Print 📃 Scan	Si Web	Canon Device	s (i)
Saund Bhobas	Print		
	Frint		_
Print Jobs	Edit		
BADY 400			
2013-04-05 13:42:07	<u> </u>		
	_		
	_		
	_		
the state of the s			1
	IR-ADV 05030		Print
	117ABV 03030		

7.2 Touch [Release].

The print job is released and printed.

To cancel the selected job, touch [Cancel Job].

If you do not want to release the selected job, touch [Done] to return to the Print Jobs screen.

You can also release your document at the MEAP device. For instructions, see steps 7 to 9 of <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 82.

6.6 Printing a Saved File

Follow the procedure below to print a saved file using the DPSM app on your iPhone or iPad.

The saved files are retrieved from the local storage on the iOS device. You can print PDF, TIFF, TIF, MTIFF, JPEG, JPG, and TXT file types, as well as files downloaded from iTunes.

IMPORTANT

- Before you print, you must first select a printer. For information on selecting a device, see <u>"Adding a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 204.
- Make sure that your iPhone or iPad is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your iPhone or iPad \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on an iPhone



Print & Scan Icon on an iPad

2. If you are using an iPhone, touch the [Print] icon. If you are using an iPad, touch [Print].



3. If you are using an iPhone, touch [Saved Files]. If you are using an iPad, touch [Saved].



4. Select the saved file you want to print.



To delete a saved file, touch [Edit] \rightarrow select the file you want to delete \rightarrow touch [Delete].



5. Specify the Print Settings.

For instructions on setting the Print Settings, see step 5 of <u>"Printing an E-Mail Attachment,"</u> on p. 210.

6. Print the saved file.

For instructions on printing the saved file, see steps 6 and 7 of <u>"Printing an E-Mail Attachment,"</u> on p. 210.

You can also e-mail the file by touching the E-Mail [\square] icon (iPad), or touching [\square] \rightarrow [Email] (iPhone), and then sending the file.

NOTE

You can also select to print from a different device by touching the Device Options [O] icon.

6.7 Printing a Web Page

Follow the procedure below to print a Web page using the DPSM app on your iPhone or iPad.

IMPORTANT

- Before you print, you must first select a printer. For information on selecting a device, see <u>"Adding a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 204.
- Make sure that your iPhone or iPad is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your iPhone or iPad \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on an iPhone



Print & Scan Icon on an iPad

2. If you are using an iPhone, touch the [Web] icon. If you are using an iPad, touch [Web].



A blank Web page opens.

3. Touch the Address Bar → enter the URL of a Web page you want to print → touch [Go].

AT&T 🕱 11:46 AM 📟	No Service 😤	-	1:55 PM			47510
	Print	Scan	Si Wet	ŝ	Canon Devices	1
	a b google.co	ref.		-		0
		-				
QWERTYUIOP						
ASDFGHJKL					1.1	Int
	Q W	ER	ΤY		OP	G
	A S	DF	GH		KL	Go
	φz	X C	V B	N M		
123 . / .com Go	.?123	1	1 -		om .?123	
iPhone			iPad			

The Web page opens.

4. If you are using an iPhone, touch [Print Preview]. If you are using an iPad, touch [Preview].



- 5. Print, save, or e-mail the Web page.
 - 5.1 If you want to print the Web page, touch [Print].



5.1.1 Specify the Print Settings \rightarrow print the Web page.

For instructions on setting the Print Settings and printing the Web page, see steps 5 to 7 of <u>"Printing an E-Mail Attachment,"</u> on p. 210.

5.2 If you are using an iPhone and want to save the Web page as a PDF, touch
[□] → touch [Save]. If you are using an iPad, touch the Save [□] icon.





5.2.1 Enter a name for the Web page \rightarrow touch [Save].

If you do not want to save the Web page, touch [Cancel].

5.2.2 When the screen below appears, touch [OK].



The Web page is saved as a PDF.

5.3 If you are using an iPhone and want to e-mail the Web page as an attachment, touch [\Box] \rightarrow touch [Email].



If you are using an iPad, touch the Send [\square] icon.

The e-mail application is launched, and the Web page PDF is attached.

5.3.1 Send the e-mail.



The e-mail and the attachment are sent.

6.8 Canceling a Print Job

Follow the procedure below to cancel a print job from your iPhone or iPad.

IMPORTANT

- The DPSM MEAP application must be installed on the target MEAP device. For more information, see <u>Chapter 2</u>, "Installing DPSM," on p. 19.
- Make sure that your iPhone or iPad is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. For information, see <u>"Confirming Your Mobile Device Is on the Wi-Fi Network,"</u> on p. 30.
- 1. Find the DPSM app on your iPhone or iPad \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on an iPhone



Print & Scan Icon on an iPad

2. If you are using an iPhone, touch the [Jobs] icon.

If you are using an iPad, touch [Print] \rightarrow [Jobs].



3. Select the job you want to cancel.



You can also touch [Edit] \rightarrow select the job you want to cancel.
4. Touch [Cancel Job].



The job is cancelled.

If you do not want to cancel the job, touch [Done].

If you want to permanently remove the job from the Print Jobs list, select the cancelled job \rightarrow touch [Remove from list].



The job is removed from the Print Jobs list.

6.9 Scanning a Document to Your iPhone or iPad

DPSM enables you to scan a document at a MEAP device, and then save it to your iPhone or iPad, or e-mail it.

Follow the procedure below to scan a file using the Direct Print & Scan Mobile app on your iPhone or iPad.

IMPORTANT

Before you scan, you must first select a printer. For information on selecting a device, see <u>"Adding a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 204.

- 1. Place the document you want to scan into the feeder or on the platen glass of the MEAP device.
- 2. Find the DPSM app on your iPhone or iPad \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on an iPhone



Print & Scan Icon on an iPad

3. If you are using an iPhone, touch the [Scan] icon.

If you are using an iPad, touch [Scan].



The Scan screen is displayed.

4. Select the Settings [D] icon to specify the Scan options.



NOTE

- The order, in which the Scanner Settings are listed, is strictly determined by the MEAP device. DPSM displays these settings in the order in which they are received from the device.
- You can also select to scan from a different device.

4.1 To select a different device from which to scan, touch the device's name under <Device Name>.



4.1.1 Select the device you want to use, or connect to a new device.

For instructions on connecting to a new device, see <u>"Adding a</u> <u>MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 204.

4.2 To specify the paper size of the scan, touch [Page Size] \rightarrow scroll to and select the paper size \rightarrow touch [Select].



4.3 To specify the color mode, touch [Color Mode] \rightarrow scroll to and select the desired color mode \rightarrow touch [Select].



The default color mode is 'Auto'.

4.4 To specify the scan resolution, touch [Resolution] \rightarrow scroll to and select the scanning resolution \rightarrow touch [Select].



The default resolution is '200 DPI'.

4.5 To select the type of one- or two-sided document you are scanning, touch [Page Layout] → scroll to and select [1-Sided] or [2-Sided] → touch [Select].



The default page layout is '1-Sided'.

4.6 To specify the file type, touch [File Type] \rightarrow scroll to and select the file type for the scan \rightarrow touch [Select].



The default file type is 'PDF'.

4.7 Touch [Done].



The Scanner Settings are set.

5. Touch [Scan].



Scanning starts, and after the Scan in Progress screen appears, the Scan Preview screen is displayed.

You can only cancel the scan while the document is being scanned at the machine.

- 6. If the scan is acceptable, you can save it or send it via e-mail.
 - 6.1 If you are using an iPhone and want to save the scan, touch $[\square] \rightarrow$ proceed to step 6.1.1.

If you are using an iPad, touch $[\square] \rightarrow$ proceed to step 6.1.2.



6.1.1 If you are using an iPhone, touch [Save].



If you do not want to save the scanned document, touch [Cancel].

IMPORTANT

The document is automatically saved as a PDF, and the file name is a time stamp in this format: YYYYMMDDHHMMSS.pdf.

6.1.2 To enter a name for the scan, touch the text field \rightarrow enter a name \rightarrow touch [Save].



If you do not want to enter a name for the scan, touch [Cancel].

6.1.3 Touch [OK].



The document is saved to the DPSM Saved Files location.

6.2 If you are using an iPhone and want to e-mail the scan, touch $[\Box] \rightarrow$ proceed to step 6.2.1.

If you are using an iPad, touch [\square] \rightarrow proceed to step 6.2.2.



6.2.1 If you are using an iPhone, touch [Email].



If you do not want to e-mail the scanned document, touch [Cancel].

The e-mail application is launched, and the scanned document is attached, as shown below.

🚛 AT&T 🛜 11:45 AM	
Cancel New Messa	age Send
То:	•
Cc/Bcc, From: meaptest@	gmail.com
Subject:	
QWERTY	UIOP
ASDFGH	JKL
	NM 💌
123 👤 space @	return

6.2.2 Send the e-mail.

The e-mail and the attachment are sent.

6.10 Specifying Default Printer and Scanner Settings

The Apple iPhone and iPad versions of the DPSM app enable you to specify the default Printer and Scanner settings for each connected Canon device.

This section describes how to set the default Printer and Scanner settings on an iPad, but the procedure is the same for the iPhone, except where noted.

1. Find the DPSM app \rightarrow touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



2. If you are using an iPhone, touch the [Devices] icon. If you are using an iPad, touch [Canon Devices].



The printer list is displayed.

3. Touch the blue arrow next to a device's name.

Done	Canon Devices	Edit
a iR-ADV 400		٥
✓ IR-ADV C5030		۲
Scan QR Code		>
Enter a Connection	on Code	>

4. If necessary, specify the default Printer Settings and Scanner Settings.

For the details on specifying the Printer Settings, see step 5 of <u>"Printing an E-Mail Attachment,"</u> on p. 210.

For the details on specifying the Scanner Settings, see steps 4.1 to 4.7 of <u>"Scanning a Document to Your iPhone or iPad,"</u> on p. 254.

Canon Devices	
Printer Settings	
Copies	1
Color Mode	Color
Page Layout	2-Sided (Left Edge)
Collate	Collate
Hole Punch	no available
Staple	Upper Left (single)
"Not all combinations of advanced options will	work on all printers
Scanner Settings	
Page Size	Letter
Color Mode	Color
Resolution	-300 DPI
Page Layout	2-Sided
File Type	PDF

NOTE

The order, in which the Printer Settings and Scanner Settings are listed, is strictly determined by the MEAP device. DPSM displays these settings in the order in which they are received from the device.

The default Printer and Scanner Settings are set.

6.11 Deleting a Canon Device

This section describes how to delete a Canon device from an Apple iPhone or iPad.

1. Find the DPSM app on your iPhone or iPad → touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on an iPhone



Print & Scan Icon on an iPad

2. If you are using an iPhone, touch the [Devices] icon. If you are using an iPad, touch [Canon Devices].



3. Swipe your finger in the area to the right of the device's name to reveal [Delete] → touch [Delete].

You can also touch [Edit] to reveal [\bigcirc] to the left of the device's name \rightarrow proceed to step 4.



Edit Touched on the iPhone

Finger Swipe to Reveal [Delete] on the iPad

4. If you touched [Edit] on the Canon Devices screen, touch [] to the left of the device's name → touch [Delete].



The device is deleted from the list.

6.12 Obtaining Version Information and Help

This section describes how to obtain the DPSM app version information, and to access Help on your iPhone or iPad.

1. Find the DPSM app on your iPhone or iPad → touch the [Print & Scan] icon.



Print & Scan Icon on an iPhone



Print & Scan Icon on an iPad

2. If you are using an iPhone, touch the [Devices] icon \rightarrow touch the [0] icon.





The About screen with the version information is displayed.

3. Confirm the version information.



4. If you want to access the DPSM Help Web page, touch [More Information]. The DPSM Help Web page opens.

If you are using an iPhone, touch [Done] to close the About screen. If you are using an iPad, touch outside the About screen.

This page is intentionally left blank.

Chapter 7 Troubleshooting

This chapter explains the error messages that may appear when configuring and using DPSM.

7.1 List of Error Messages

This section explains the various messages that may appear when configuring and using DPSM on a BlackBerry smartphone or tablet, an Android smartphone or tablet, or Apple iPhone or iPad, along with their possible causes and remedies.

For a list of the error messages that may appear, along with their causes and remedies when installing the DPSM MEAP application using the MEAP SMS, see the *MEAP e-Manual* that came with your machine.

7.1.1 BlackBerry Smartphone Error Messages

This section explains the error messages that may appear on your BlackBerry smartphone when using DPSM, along with possible causes and remedies.

Message	Cause	Remedy
Scan failed.	MEAP device error, or the user did not place a document on the MEAP device to scan.	Check the MEAP device, and place a document in the feeder or on the platen glass of the machine to scan.
Download failed.	The attachment or e-mail body you were trying to print did not download.	Make sure that you have Internet access to download the attachment, and try again.
Failed to find a scan storage location.	DPSM is unable to access the SD card or internal memory of the smartphone when saving a scan.	Either insert an SD card into the phone, or contact your administrator to find out why you cannot access your phone's internal memory.
Failed to create email.	An error occurred when you tried to access the native BlackBerry e-mail application to compose an e-mail message.	Make sure that your BlackBerry e-mail client is functioning properly and that you have set up an e-mail account.
Failed to create file.	The DPSM application could not create a scan file.	Make sure that you have permissions to create a file, or make sure that your SD card is functioning properly.

Message	Cause	Remedy
Failed to create print job (Code=X).	A request to create the print job failed, where X is an HTTP code or 0, if a network error occurred.	Make sure that the DPSM MEAP application is functioning properly on the printer and that there is a good network connection between the phone and the printer.
Failed to create scan job (Code=X).	A request to create the scan job failed, where X is an HTTP code or 0, if a network error occurred.	Make sure that the DPSM MEAP application is functioning properly on the printer and that there is a good network connection between the phone and the printer.
Failed to create session.	The BlackBerry smartphone could not establish a session with the printer.	Make sure that the DPSM MEAP application is functioning properly on the printer and that there is a good network connection between the phone and the printer.
Failed to delete file.	The scanned file could not be deleted, because you do not have permissions to delete a file, or your SD card is not functioning properly.	Make sure that you have permissions to delete a file, or make sure that your SD card is functioning properly.
Failed to download scan.	An error occurred when trying to download a scanned file in full resolution from the printer.	Make sure that the DPSM MEAP application is functioning properly on the printer and that there is a good network connection between the phone and the printer.
Failed to get device information.	An error occurred when DPSM was trying to get the printer's information (name, server version, location, etc.).	Make sure that the DPSM MEAP application is functioning properly on the printer and that there is a good network connection between the phone and the printer.
Failed to get file location.	An error occurred when trying to retrieve the print job information from the printer.	Make sure that the DPSM MEAP application is functioning properly on the printer and that there is a good network connection between the phone and the printer.
Failed to get printer capabilities.	An error occurred when trying to retrieve printer capabilities from the printer.	Make sure that the DPSM MEAP application is functioning properly on the printer and that there is a good network connection between the phone and the printer.

Message	Cause	Remedy
Failed to get scanner capabilities.	An error occurred when the smartphone tried to retrieve scanner capabilities from the printer.	Make sure that the DPSM MEAP application is functioning properly on the printer and that there is a good network connection between the phone and the printer.
Failed to get scan job status.	An error occurred when the smartphone tried to retrieve the scanned job's status from the printer.	Make sure that the DPSM MEAP application is functioning properly on the printer and that there is a good network connection between the phone and the printer.
Failed to launch Print & Scan.	Print & Scan failed to launch after you selected an attachment in the native BlackBerry e-mail client.	Reboot the smartphone, or re-install the DPSM app.
Failed to open file.	You may not have the user rights to open files, or your SD card is not functioning properly.	Make sure that you have permissions to open files, or make sure that your SD card is functioning properly.
Failed to open Help.	The Help file could not be opened in a Web browser.	Make sure that your Web browser is functioning properly.
Failed to read scan.	The scanned document could not be read to share as an attachment.	Make sure that you have permissions to open files, or make sure that your SD card is functioning properly.
Failed to rename file.	You may not have the user rights to rename files, or your SD card is not functioning properly.	Make sure that you have permissions to rename files, or make sure that your SD card is functioning properly.
Failed to send document.	An error occurred in the phone when trying to send the document to the printer.	Make sure that the DPSM MEAP application is functioning properly on the printer and that there is a good network connection between the phone and the printer.
Failed to start BlackBerry App World.	DPSM tried to launch BlackBerry App World (when recommending a viewer for a scanned file), and it did not work.	Make sure the DPSM app is working properly.
Feature disabled on this Canon device.	The System Administrator disabled printing or scanning on the target Canon device from the DPSM Configuration servlet.	To print and scan from the selected printer, the System Administrator must enable Printing and Scanning from the Configuration servlet. See <u>"Configuring DPSM,"</u> on p. 36.

Message	Cause	Remedy
Invalid API Version.	The API version of the printer is not compatible with that of the client.	Your smartphone app version is either too new or too old to work with the DPSM application version installed on the printer.
Invalid barcode.	The structure of the barcode data is not valid.	Try scanning the barcode again.
Invalid code.	The user entered a connection code that could not be processed.	Enter the connection code again, or contact your System Administrator.
Invalid code length.	The user entered an incorrect amount of characters for the connection code.	Make sure that you enter all the characters of the code (in either upper or lower case characters).
No application found to view file.	DPSM could not open the scanned file, and could not find a suitable app in the App World to recommend as a viewer.	It is recommended that you download RepliGo PDF Reader on your BlackBerry smartphone as the reader to view scanned files.
No attachments found.	You tried to print an attachment when there are no attachments found in the e-mail.	Make sure that you select an e-mail with an attachment, if this is your selected action.
No emails found.	There are no e-mail messages found on your BlackBerry smartphone to display in the Email screen list.	To print an e-mail, make sure there are e-mail messages received on your BlackBerry smartphone.
No Canon devices found.	You have not connected to any supported Canon devices.	Connect to a Canon device. See, <u>"Connecting to a</u> <u>MEAP device,"</u> on p. 56.
No scans found.	No scanned files have been saved.	After you scan a document, save it, and it appears in the Recent Scans menu. See <u>"Scanning a Document to</u> <u>Your Smartphone,"</u> on p. 88.
No supported attachments found.	You tried to print an attachment that is not supported.	Only PDF, TIFF, JPEG, or TXT attachments are supported. Select an e-mail with a supported file type attached.
Only emails supported.	You tried to print a text message using the DPSM app.	Select to print only e-mail messages from the DPSM app.

Message	Cause	Remedy
Preview unsupported.	 The MEAP device you are using to scan the document does not support thumbnails. You are using a black-and-white MEAP device and set the Scanner Settings Color Mode to 'Black & White'. 	 Proceed to save the scanned document. See <u>"Scanning a Document</u> to Your Smartphone," on p. 88. Set the Scanner Settings Color Mode to 'Auto' or 'Color' if you are scanning the document on a black-and-white MEAP device.
Error: See Canon device.	A recoverable error occurred on the Canon device.	Correct the error on the MEAP device, and try to scan your document again.
Unsupported attachment.	You tried to print an attachment that is not supported.	Only PDF, TIFF, JPEG, or TXT attachments are supported.
Access Error	An error occurred that is related to your BlackBerry permissions.	Contact your Administrator to obtain the permissions to perform the desired operation.
This file type is unsupported. Please choose a file with a supported type.	You tried to print an unsupported file type from the Print a File menu.	Select a file with a supported file extension (PDF, TIFF, JPEG, or TXT), and try to print the file again.
No supported attachments found. Only the email body will be printed.	The user selected to print the body and attachments of an e-mail message, but no supported attachments can be found.	Only PDF, TIFF, JPEG, or TXT attachments are supported. Select an e-mail with a supported file type attached, and try to print again.
This type of email must be opened in order to print it.	You selected to print an e-mail message from the phone's native e-mail program, and certain e-mail accounts, such as Gmail requires that you open the e-mail message first.	Open the e-mail message first, and then select to print it from the DPSM app.
Printer out of holding space. Unlock the printer and try again.	Too many files are stored, or too much space on the device is occupied.	Try to delete unnecessary DPSM jobs and stored files from the MEAP device.
Network error. Try connecting to WiFi network: X	The barcode on the MEAP device contains Wi-Fi information, and a network error occurred.	Make sure that the Wi-Fi information is correct, and try to scan the barcode again.
Unauthorized barcode or security code.	The Security mode has been enabled on the MEAP device, and the Security Code entered is incorrect.	Verify the Security Code on the MEAP device, and make sure you are entering it correctly on your smartphone.
Please unlock device before scanning.	The device has been locked by a Login Service, and you cannot print or scan a document.	Log on to the MEAP device, and try to print or scan your document again.

7.1.2 Android Smartphone and Tablet Error Messages

This section explains the error messages that may appear on your Android smartphone or tablet when using DPSM, along with possible causes and remedies.

Message	Cause	Remedy
You must select a Canon device before continuing. Do you want to do this now?	You navigated to the Print or Scan screen, and you did not add at least one Canon device.	You must add at least one Canon device before you perform a Print or Scan job. See <u>"Adding a MEAP</u> <u>Device,"</u> on p. 118.
You have entered an invalid scan name. Please use only a combination of letters, numbers, and spaces.	You entered an invalid file name on the Scan Options screen.	Enter a valid file name (letters, numbers, and spaces).
There was an error creating one or more file(s) or directories. Please make sure your device has enough free space and try again.	DPSM was not able to create a directory to store the scanned files. This could be caused by a lack of free space, or a hardware problem with the device. Also, this can happen with some Android devices when a user accesses the phone's files from a PC (plugged in via USB).	Disconnect your Android device from your PC; make sure that your memory card is not full, or replace your device's memory card.
The Canon device is not responding. Check that the Direct Print and Scan for Mobile Application is installed and running.	There may be an error on the MEAP device, or the DPSM MEAP application is either not installed or started.	Check and resolve the error displayed on the MEAP device, and make sure that DPSM V2.0 is installed and started on the MEAP device. See <u>Chapter 2</u> , <u>"Installing DPSM,"</u> on p. 19.
There was an error communicating with the Canon device. Please check your network connection and try again, or contact your Administrator.	 Your mobile device is not on the same Wi-Fi or VPN network as the MEAP device. The network is congested (poor service). The MEAP device is behind a firewall. 	 Make sure your mobile device is on the same Wi-Fi network as the MEAP device, or start your VPN service (if you are using one). Contact your System Administrator, and make sure that the MEAP device is reachable over the network.
The Canon device requires your attention. Please check its status to complete your request.	A recoverable error occurred on the Canon device, such as a paper jam, empty toner, or waste toner container.	Correct the error on the MEAP device, and try to print or scan your document again.

Message	Cause	Remedy
There was an error downloading your scan. Please check your network connection and try again, or contact your Administrator.	A network connection error occurred, and DPSM cannot retrieve the final scan file from the MEAP device. This could be caused by an interrupted network connection, or the mobile device's storage may be full.	Clear space on your mobile device, verify network connectivity, and try again.
This device is on a private network. Please enter the network password to connect to the device.	You scanned a new device's barcode, and could not connect to the device. The System Administrator configured the network name and encryption information, but not the password.	Ask the System Administrator to add the network's password to the barcode information.
Device <device name=""> has security enabled. Please scan the barcode displayed on the MFP screen (in the Print & Scan application) to continue. If your mobile device does not have a camera, you may enter the security code below.</device>	The System Administrator enabled the Security mode on the MEAP device, and the user's session expired or was cleared out by the System Administrator.	While logged on to the MEAP device, either scan the barcode on the MEAP device, or enter the provided security code. See <u>"Adding a MEAP Device,"</u> on p. 118.
Please enter a valid security code.	You entered an invalid security code.	Confirm the security code provided on the MEAP device, and make sure you enter all characters correctly.
There was an error releasing your job(s). Please check your network connections, and make sure you have unlocked the device.	The device has been locked by a Login Service, or your mobile device is not connected to the same Wi-Fi network as the machine, and you cannot release your jobs.	Log on to the MEAP device, and verify that your mobile device is on the same Wi-Fi network as the machine. See <u>"Confirming</u> <u>Your Mobile Device Is on</u> <u>the Wi-Fi Network,"</u> on p. 30.
Unable to connect to the device network. Please check your connectivity before using the device.	DPSM attempted to connect to the MEAP device's wireless network, but failed. Possibly, the wireless network is down.	Check with your System Administrator that the wireless network is working. Update the password you use to connect to the network (from the Android Settings screen).
Unable to connect to the chosen device. The on-screen security code or barcode may have changed. Please rescan the barcode or enter the security code and try again.	The user entered an invalid security code when adding the device.	Enter the correct security code displayed on the MEAP device's screen.
Scan failed!	MEAP device error or the user did not place a document on the MEAP device to scan.	Check the MEAP device, and place a document in the feeder or on the platen glass of the machine to scan.

Message	Cause	Remedy
Device requires attention. Please check device for details. An error has occurred. Tap	A recoverable error occurred on the Canon device, such as a paper jam, empty toner, or waste toner container. An error occurred that has prevented the MEAP device	Correct the error on the MEAP device, and try to print or scan your document again. Contact your System Administrator or
for details.	from processing your job.	Authorized Canon dealer.
Please unlock device to finish printing.	Security is enabled on the MEAP device and the user sent a print job without being logged on to the device.	Make sure to log on to the device to unlock it, and then release your job either from the MEAP device or the Print Job list screen. See <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 125.
There was an error starting the scan. Verify that: The MFP screen is unlocked. Scanning has been enabled by the Administrator.	 Security is enabled on the MEAP device and the user did not unlock the device. The System Administrator disabled scanning on the servlet's configuration page. 	 Make sure to log on to the device to unlock it, and then release your job either from the MEAP device or the Print Job list screen. See <u>"Printing a File,"</u> on p. 125. Contact the System Administrator and have them enable Scanning from the Configuration servlet, or use another Canon device.
There was an error starting the scan. Verify that: You are connected to the MFP's network (e.g., via Wi-Fi). A document is loaded into the automatic document feeder or scanning bed.	DPSM could not connect to the MEAP device to start the scan.	Check that your Android device is on the same Wi-Fi network as the MEAP device. See <u>"Confirming</u> <u>Your Mobile Device Is on</u> <u>the Wi-Fi Network,"</u> on p. 30.
Could not access content for printing. It may require permission from the originating application (such as Gmail). Please use your application's "Share" functionality to open this content with Print & Scan.	From the Print Jobs screen, the user attempted to print content that belongs to another application (i.e., an attachment from Gmail).	Open the initial application, and use the "Share" option to print it with DPSM.
Unable to update the chosen Canon Device. Please remove and re-add it on the "Canon Devices" screen.	DPSM has detected the software on the MEAP device has changed. For example, the version of DPSM was upgraded from V1.0 to V2.0, and the application cannot retrieve device capability information. This is most often caused by network issues.	 Delete the Canon device from the Canon Devices screen, and then re-add it. See <u>"Adding a MEAP</u> <u>Device,"</u> on p. 118. Check your connection to the MEAP device's Wi-Fi network, and try again.

7.1.3 Apple iPhone and iPad Error Messages

This section explains the error messages that may appear on your Apple iPhone or iPad when using DPSM, along with possible causes and remedies.

Message	Cause	Remedy
Check that the Direct Print and Scan for Mobile Application is installed and running.	The MEAP device is connected; however, the DPSM MEAP application is either not installed or started.	Install and start the DPSM MEAP application. See <u>Chapter 2, "Installing</u> <u>DPSM,"</u> on p. 19.
The Canon Device requires attention.	A recoverable error occurred on the Canon device.	Correct the error on the MEAP device, and try to print or scan your document again.
The QR Code you've scanned is invalid.	The barcode is in an invalid format, or contains invalid information.	Contact your System Administrator to restart the MEAP device.
Error Adding Device	The user scanned the QR Code, but cannot connect to the MEAP device.	 Check that the MEAP device is connected to the network, and that an IP address has been entered for the MEAP device in the MEAP device's Network Settings. See <u>"Specifying</u> <u>the Network Settings,"</u> on p. 29. Check that your iPhone or iPad is still connected to the network. If the problem persists, contact your network System Administrator.
Invalid Connection Code.	The user entered an incorrect connection code.	Enter the correct connection code found on the MEAP device, or contact your System Administrator.
Scan Failed: Check the Canon device for further information.	MEAP device error, or the user did not place a document on the MEAP device to scan.	Check the MEAP device, and place a document in the feeder or on the platen glass of the machine to scan.
Save error.	The document with the same name has already been saved.	Save the document with a different name.
Document already exists. Would you like to overwrite it?	The user touched [OK] on the Save As dialog screen, and did not enter a file name in the File Name text box.	You must enter a name for the file before saving it.

Message	Cause	Remedy
Unable to connect to Canon device.	Your Apple iPhone or iPad cannot connect to the selected Canon device.	Make sure that the Canon device is connected to the network. Also, if you are using an Apple iPhone or iPad running iOS 5 or higher, you must disable SSL communication on the MEAP device. See <u>"Disabling SSL</u> <u>Communication,"</u> on p. 32.
File name cannot be blank.	You scanned a document to an iPhone or iPad running iOS 5 or higher, and did not name the file.	You must enter a name for the file before saving it.
Untrusted SSL Certificate: The device's SSL certificate <i><certificate name=""></certificate></i> is not trusted. Do you want to connect anyway?	You attempted to connect to an SSL-enabled MEAP device, and the device's certificate cannot be validated by the iOS device.	Install the root certificate that issued the device certificate on the iOS device. Alternatively, the user may select to accept the unrecognized certificate; however, accepting an invalid certificate may expose the user to man-in-the-middle attacks, and should be avoided.
Feature disabled on this Canon device.	The System Administrator disabled printing or scanning on the target Canon device from the DPSM Configuration servlet.	To print and scan from the selected printer, the System Administrator must enable Printing and Scanning from the Configuration servlet. See <u>"Configuring DPSM,"</u> on p. 36.
This device is configured to accept secure connections only.	You are trying to connect to an SSL-enabled MEAP device, and SSL is disabled.	You must connect to the device using an SSL connection. Enable SSL on the MEAP device.
7.1.4 DPSM MEAP Application Error Messages

This section explains the error messages that may appear on your MEAP device when trying to scan the DPSM QR Code, along with possible causes and remedies.

Message	Cause	Remedy
Error: Make sure the Authentication Information is set. Contact your Administrator.	This error is displayed on the applet screen in place of the QR Code, and is because no authentication information was set when installing the Direct Print & Scan MEAP application via SMS.	Before you start the DPSM MEAP application, you must specify authentication information. See <u>Chapter 2</u> , <u>"Installing DPSM,"</u> on p. 19.
Network Error. Contact your Administrator	This error is displayed on the applet screen in place of the QR Code if the MEAP device's network settings have not been set, or if there are network issues.	Before you install and start the DPSM MEAP application, specify the Network Settings on the MEAP device. See <u>"Preparing the Device and</u> <u>Network Environment,"</u> on p. 29.
Error: See Print & Scan Application.	An error occurred on the MEAP device that needs your attention.	From the touch panel display on the MEAP device, press [Print & Scan]. Confirm the scan error, and then follow the directions on the MEAP device to resolve the error.

7.1.5 DPSM Configuration Servlet Error Messages

This section explains the error messages that may appear when trying to configure the DPSM MEAP application, along with possible causes and remedies.

Message	Cause	Remedy
Incorrect login or password.	You entered invalid credentials when trying to log on to the Configuration servlet.	Enter the correct Login ID and password.
You have unsaved changes. These changes will be lost if you continue.	You switched to a different servlet screen without saving the changes.	If you want to save your changes, go back to the previous screen, and click [Save].
New Login ID and Confirm Login ID do not match.	The values entered in the New Login ID field and Confirm Login ID field do not match, and [Save] was clicked.	Enter matching values, and then click [Save].
New Password and Confirm Password do not match.	The values entered in the New Password field and Confirm Password field do not match, and [Save] was clicked.	Enter matching values, and then click [Save].

This page is intentionally left blank.